



# State of Florida

# Agency for Workforce Innovation

# One Stop Management Information System (OSMIS)

# **Regional Financial Management User Manual**

Date: May 25, 2006 Version: 7.1





# **Document Change History**

#	Date	Version No.	Description	Ву
1	05/26/2002	Draft	Document Created	Deborah Bellows
2	06/02/2002	Draft	Document Reviewed	Jennifer Grant
3	06/22/2002	1.0	Document Edited	Deborah Bellows
4	06/22/2002	1.0	Document Reviewed	Jennifer Grant
5	09/30/2002	2.0	Modified to include additional functionality in Cash request process.	Hashrat Arif
6	02/07/2003	3.0	Modified to include changes in RAS functionality	Robin Nadar
7	08/14/2003	4.0	Modified to included the changes made in the processes	Satish Sabnis
8	08/15/2003	4.0	Reviewed	Robin Nadar
9	09/25/2003	5.0	Modified to included the changes made in the processes	Satish Sabnis
10	09/25/2003	5.0	Reviewed	Robin Nadar
11	04/04/2006	6.0	Formatted and Reviewed	Harikrishnan
12	04/13/2006	6.1	Formatted.	Rachana Khatri
13	05/23/2006	7	Updated with comments from AWI	Virendra S Rawat
14	05/25/2006	7.1	Updated with comments from AWI	Virendra S Rawat



# **Table of Contents**

1	OV	/ERVIEW	5
	1.1	Purpose	5
	1.2	Abbreviations and Descriptions	6
	1.3	Objective of the User Manual	9
	1.4	Organization of the User Manual	9
	1.5	Common Validations and Messages	9
	1.5	5.1 Alert Messages	9
	1.5	5.2 User ID	10
	1.5	5.3 User Password	10
	1.6	Welcome to the One Stop Job Center	11
	1.6	5.1 Employers Tutorial Contents	12
	1.6	5.2 Job Seekers Tutorial Contents	13
	1.7	Labor Market Information	14
	1.8	Employers	15
	1.9	REACT	16
	1.9	0.1 REACT Home Page Screen	17
		1.9.1.1 File Warn Notice	18
		1.9.1.2 View Warn Notice Summary	18
		1.9.1.3 Employee Survey	18
	1.10	Job Seekers	19
2	FIN	ANCIAL REGION	20





Agency for Workforce Innovation – One Stop Management Information System	
Regional Financial Management User Manual – Version 7.1	

2.1 Screen Layout	20
2.1.1 Header	21
2.1.2 Navigation Bar	23
2.1.3 Navigation Menu	25
2.1.4 Finance Management – Region Home Page and Links	26
2.2 Finance – Region Folder	28
2.2.1 Common Links and Headers	28
2.2.2 Cash Management Folder	29
2.2.2.1 Maintain Cash Week	30
2.2.2.1.1 Maintain Cash Week (Search)	31
2.2.2.1.2 Holiday Master	32
2.2.2.1.3 Holiday Master (Search)	33
2.2.2.2 Cash Request	34
2.2.2.1 Cash Request (Search)	36
2.2.2.2 Error Messages	38
2.2.2.3 Program Income	39
2.2.2.3.1 Program Income (Search)	40
2.2.2.3.2 New Program Income	41
2.2.2.3.3 Modify Program Income	45
2.2.2.3.4 Error Messages	48
2.2.2.4 State Matching Funds	49
2.2.2.4.1 State Matching Funds (Search)	50
2.2.2.4.1 New State Matching Funds	52
2.2.2.4.2 Modify State Matching Funds	55





2.2.2.4.3	Error Messages	57
2.2.2.5 Sta	and in Costs	58
2.2.2.5.1	Stand in Costs (Search)	59
2.2.2.5.1	New Stand In Cost	61
2.2.2.5.2	Modify Stand In Cost	64
2.2.2.5.3	Error Messages	66
2.2.3 Cash D	isbursement Folder	67
2.2.3.1 Lu	mp Sum Cash Disbursement	68
2.2.3.1.1	Lump Sum Cash Disbursement (Search)	70
2.2.3.1.2	Error Messages	72
2.2.3.2 Co	st Category Disbursement	74
2.2.3.2.1	Cost Category Disbursement (Search)	76
2.2.3.2.1	New Cost Category Disbursement	78
2.2.3.2.2	Modify Cost Category Disbursement	81
2.2.3.2.3	Error Messages	83
2.2.4 NFA D	etails Folder	85
2.2.4.1 NF	'A Details	86
2.2.4.1.1	NFA Details (Search)	88
2.2.4.1.2	View NFA	89
2.2.4.1.3	History View NFA	90
2.2.5 Report	s Folder	91



# **1 OVERVIEW**

The One Stop Management Information System (OSMIS) is a web-based application. As such, OSMIS uses the Internet to communicate between various locations and agencies. This document explains the processes a Region Finance user would use while accessing the OSMIS application.

#### 1.1 Purpose

This document is the Regional Financial User Manual. It is the most comprehensive source of information available; covering all steps a Regional Financial user might use while accessing the OSMIS application.

This document is organized based on the standard Navigation Menu for the Region Financial user role in OSMIS. All folders and links of Financial Management are described in detail. This detail will include:

- Detailed overview
- Screen Shots
- Step-by-Step process detail

Detail will begin from the first folder or link on the Navigation Menu and continue to the end of the Navigation Menu. This manual will not follow a systematic process of how a Region Finance user deals with managing the grants received and expended.



# **1.2** Abbreviations and Descriptions

The following abbreviations are used throughout this user manual.

Abbreviations	Descriptions
ADA	Americans with Disabilities Act
AFDC	Aid to Families with Dependent Children
AMSFW	Adult Migrant and Seasonal Farm Workers (replaced by FFWJEP)
AWI	Agency for Workforce Innovation
CFDA	Catalog of Federal Domestic Assistance
DCF	Department of Children and Families
DHHS	Department of Health and Human Services
DLES	Department of Labor and Employment Security
DMS	Department of Management Services
DOA	Department of Agriculture
DOE	Department of Education
DOL	Department of Labor
DOR	Department of Revenue
DVOP	Disabled Veterans' Outreach Program
EBT	Electronic Benefits Transfer
FLAIR	Florida Accounting Information Resource
FSET	Food Stamp Employment and Training (Program)
FY	Fiscal Year
LTD	Life to Date
LVER	Local Veterans Employment Representative
MIPS	Management Information and Payment System
MSFW	Migrant and Seasonal Farm Workers (replaced by FFWJEP)
NFA	Notice of Funds Availability
NOO	Notice of Obligation





Agency for Workforce Innovation – One Stop Management Information System	n
Regional Financial Management User Manual – Version 7.1	

Abbreviations	Descriptions
OCA	Other Cost Accumulator
OSC	One Stop Center
OSMIS	One Stop Management Information System
OSOS	One Stop Operating System
OSP	One Stop Operator
OSST	One Stop Service Tracking
OSSM	One Stop Service Management
PMS	Payment Management System
PMT	Project Management Team
PY	Program Year
REACT	Re-Employment and Emergency Assistance Coordination Team
RWB	Regional Workforce Board
SCEP	Senior Community Employment Program
SFY	State of Florida Fiscal Year
SSA	Social Security Administration
SSN	Social Security Number
TANF	Temporary Assistance to Needy Families
ТАТ	Technical Assistance and Training
ТСА	Temporary Cash Assistance
UC	Unemployment Compensation
UI	Unemployment Insurance
USA	United States of America
USDA	U.S. Department of Agriculture
USDOL	US Department of Labor
VETS	Veteran's Program
VOC-ED	Vocational Education
VR	Vocational Rehabilitation
WFI	Workforce Florida, Inc.





Agency for Workforce Innovation – One Stop Management Information System
Regional Financial Management User Manual – Version 7.1

Abbreviations	Descriptions
WIA	Workforce Investment Act
WOTC	Work Opportunity Tax Credit
WTP	Welfare Transition Program
WTS	Welfare Transition Services
WTW	Welfare-to-Work
YTD	Year to Date



#### **1.3** Objective of the User Manual

This manual is prepared for Region Finance users using the OSMIS application. The Region Finance User Manual describes the various options and processes available to these users while maintaining with grants received, requested and expended.

It is not the objective of this manual to follow a systematic process of how a Region Finance user deals with managing the grants received and expended for the Programs.

#### **1.4** Organization of the User Manual

This manual describes the use of the One Stop Management Information System (OSMIS) as it pertains to a Region Finance user. The Region Financial User Manual is organized in the same order as the navigation menu, which a staff member sees when signed on to the application.

#### **1.5** Common Validations and Messages

On all forms, mandatory fields are indicated by an asterisk (\*) sign. Validations are completed when the form is submitted. This process allows for the verification of all mandatory fields containing data. If any mandatory field does not contain data, the user is prompted with an informative pop-up message such as "Please fill all mandatory fields. (All mandatory fields are indicated by an asterisk) ." When the staff member selects "OK" on the message prompt, the focus is transferred to the first mandatory field that does not contain data. This process will continue until all mandatory fields contain acceptable data.

#### 1.5.1 Alert Messages

Alert Messages	Error Description
Please enter all mandatory fields. (All	User has to enter or select all Mandatory
mandatory fields are indicated by an *.)	Fields.
Invalid Entry! Please enter numerical	User has to enter numeric values only.
values without '.' or '+' sign in	
Invalid Entry! Only alphanumeric are	Special characters (such as @#\$ %&() _:/;
accepted	\/) are not allowed.
Invalid Entry! Please enter positive values	Negative numbers cannot be entered.





Agency for Workforce Innovation – One Stop Management Information System Regional Financial Management User Manual – Version 7.1

Alert Messages	Error Description
Invalid Entry! Only Characters are	Only characters can be entered
accepted	
Invalid Entry! Please enter the date in	Date should be entered only in the
mm/dd/yyyy format	mm/dd/yyyy format or the user can choose
	the date from the calendar provided.
Invalid Entry! Year should be later than	System does not accept dates, which are
1900	earlier than 1900. User has to enter dates
	which are later than 1900.
Invalid Entry! Please enter the start time	End date should be always be later than
lesser than the end time	the Start Date.
Invalid Entry! Value must be greater than	The value entered must be greater than 0.
zero	

# 1.5.2 User ID

All users will use this text box to enter their user ID. The user ID may contain both letters and numbers in any combination. Once the user enters the user ID, they will select the tab key, on the keyboard, to enter text in the password text box.

If a customer creates their user ID while registering, the user ID must be at least six characters long.

#### 1.5.3 User Password

All users will use this text box to enter their password. The password may contain both letters and numbers in any combination. Once the user enters their password, they will press the ENTER button on their keyboard, or they will select

the 🥯 button. If the user ID and password are valid, the user is directed to their assigned Home Page.



#### 1.6 Welcome to the One Stop Job Center

This section of the OSMIS Welcome Page provides links for application tutorials for OSMIS customers.

	3 R		1 - 8 ×
OSMIS One Stop Mana	agement Information System	Contact Us   About Us   Help   Home	
Login Menu User ID : User Password : Colored User ID? *Forgot Password? • One Stop Center Locator *Click Here	<text><text><image/><image/><image/><text><text><text><text></text></text></text></text></text></text>	EACT TEACT HOME PAGE          JOD Seekers         Image: Comparison of the page         Find a Job         Select the link above to search for a job.         Select the link above to register         Select the link above to labove to register         Select the link above to labove	

Osmis provides tutorials in two languages: Spanish and Haitian Creole for the following customers:

- Employers
- Job Seekers

Osmis provides the English versions of these tutorials in the respective customer areas.

The objective of these tutorials is to provide customers a summary of the features offered through the OSMIS application. Each tutorial provides a quick, easy to use, and concise picture of all the self-service functions for each type of customer. The tutorial also provides customers contact information for the One Stop Career Centers.



Agency for Workforce Innovation – One Stop Management Information System Regional Financial Management User Manual – Version 7.1

### **1.6.1** Employers Tutorial Contents

The OSMIS application tutorial for employers provides information on the following OSMIS features:

- Introduction to OSMIS (What is OSMIS?)
- Who benefits from OSMIS?
- OSMIS Employer Features
- Employer Online Registration
- Customized Employer Homepage
- Online Job Posting
- Job Seeker Searches
- Maintain Job Order
- View and Request Services
- Calendar of Events for any One Stop Center in Florida
- Locate a One Stop Near You
- Job Openings Advertised Nationwide on America's Job Bank
- Labor Market Information



#### **1.6.2** Job Seekers Tutorial Contents

The OSMIS application tutorial for job seekers provides information on the following OSMIS features:

- Introduction to OSMIS (What is OSMIS?)
- Who benefits from OSMIS?
- OSMIS Job Seeker Features
- Online Registration
- Customized Job Seeker Homepage
- Resume Builder
- Skill Gap Analysis
- Statewide Job Searches to State Government Jobs
- Calendar of Events for any One Stop Center in Florida
- Locate a One Stop Near You
- Labor Market Information



#### **1.7** Labor Market Information

This section of the OSMIS Welcome Page provides links for customers to access the Labor Market Information website.

↓ • → - ◎ ♪ ♪ ◎ ⊗ ≥ ♥ ③ ₽ - ∋ ⊠ ≡ ●	(1) - 日×
OSMIS One Stop Management Information System Agency For Workforce Innovation, State of Florida	Contact Us   About Us   Help   Home
Login Menu       User 1D :       "Espanol ">Krevôl Avisvan       REA         User 1D :       "Espanol ">Krevôl Avisvan       Rea         User Password :       "Espanol ">Krevôl Avisvan       Rea         Image: Stand St	ACT EACT Home Page b Seekers Find a Job Select the link above to search for a job. Register Select the link above to register and gain access to Job Services. Select the link above to register and gain access to Job Services. Select Here to learn how job reekers can search for jobs, build ssumes and stay current with local job market information. Stop Center, you may already be registered in the system. Click Here to find out !

Labor Market Information provides statistics and information about the job market. There are separate links for Employers and Job Seekers.

- Employers Selecting this link will open a new window containing the Labor Market Information site
- Job Seekers Selecting this link will direct the customer to a new page requiring the job seeker to enter their User ID and Password. If the customer is not in OSMIS, a link is provided to allow easy access to the registration screens.



#### 1.8 Employers

This section of the OSMIS Welcome Page is for employers.

	1 🎯 🔤 🗃 🖻 🖝		1 - 8 ×
OSMIS One Stop Mai	nagement Information System	Contact Us   About Us   Help   Home	
Login Menu User ID : User Password : Commonstant State * Log-in Help »Forgot User ID? »Forgot Password? * One Stop Center Locator »Click Here	<text><text><section-header><image/><image/><image/><text><text><text><text></text></text></text></text></section-header></text></text>	<section-header><section-header><section-header><section-header><section-header></section-header></section-header></section-header></section-header></section-header>	

This section of the OSMIS Welcome Page provides Employers with the following:

- Register The employer will click this link if they are interested in registering and using services provided in the OSMIS application
- Click Here this is the English version of the Employer tutorial. Employers can select this link to learn how they can post jobs, search for resumes and work with local One Stop Career Centers to find skilled job seekers.



#### **1.9 REACT**

This section of the OSMIS Welcome Page provides customers a link to the Re-Employment and Emergency Assistance Coordination Team (REACT) Home Page.





#### **1.9.1 REACT Home Page Screen**

REACT provides on-site and off-site rapid response services to employers, employees and Regional Boards for dislocation and mass layoff related activities.

Customers selecting the REACT link from the OSMIS Welcome Page will be directed to the following REACT Home Page.



Customers will have access to the following areas of REACT from this screen:

- File Warn (WARN) Notice
- View Warn (WARN) Notice
- Employee Survey



#### **1.9.1.1** File Warn Notice

As per Federal guidelines, it is a requirement for Employers to file a WARN Notice for several defined reasons:

- If there are 500 or more employees affected by the lay off
  - It is optional for an Employer to file a WARN Notice if fewer than 500 employees are affected
- If the layoff is substantial enough to affect the town or county in a negative manner

This link allows an Employer, whether they are registered or not in the OSMIS application, to file a WARN notice via the Internet. Since the notice is filed online, the REACT Staff will be notified immediately of a Dislocation Event.

#### **1.9.1.2** View Warn Notice Summary

This link allows all customers, whether they are registered or not in the OSMIS application to view certain public information contained on each WARN Notice. Once a WARN Notice is entered into the system, it will reflect on a report, which will be available by selecting this link (Prior to OSMIS the location for reports was http://www2.myflorida.com/awi/react/default.htm). Users will also have the ability to select and view WARN Notices by year, Region or area.

#### **1.9.1.3 Employee Survey**

This link allows all customers, whether or not they are in the OSMIS application to file a survey detailing the services provided by the REACT team.

During or before a dislocation event, REACT staff conducts employer visits and provides counseling to the dislocated, or soon to be dislocated, employees. The employees receiving these services are given the option of completing a survey. The dislocated employees can complete this survey over the Internet by selecting this link.





However, the information gathered for this survey is similar to a job seeker registering in the OSMIS application, the customers filing this survey will not be considered registered in the OSMIS application. They will not be able to login to the OSMIS application and access any OSMIS functionality unless specifically registered in OSMIS. If the customer chooses to register in OSMIS, their registration will be treated like any new job seeker's registration.

#### 1.10 Job Seekers

This section of the OSMIS Welcome Page is for job seekers.



This section provides job seekers with the following:

- Find a Job The Job Seeker will select this link if they want to perform a Job Search in the OSMIS application.
- Register The job seeker will click this link if they are interested in registering and using services provided in the OSMIS application
- Click Here this is the English version of the Job Seeker tutorial. Job Seekers can select this link to learn how they can search for jobs, apply to jobs, create resumes and work with local One Stop Career Centers to find applicable jobs.



# 2 FINANCIAL REGION

The Financial Management module in the OSMIS application provides for the management of all grants received, allocated and expended by the Partners on various Programs. This manual will cover Financial Management module screens used by the Region Finance user in the OSMIS application.

The goal of this manual is to provide FM Users with descriptions of each of the financial management screens, which will in turn make for straightforward management of a various grants received, requested and expended by the Partners on various Programs.

# 2.1 Screen Layout

Each OSMIS screen contains the following sections:

- Header
- Navigation Bar
- Navigation Menu
- Finance Region Home Page & Links



#### 2.1.1 Header

Each OSMIS screen has a Header. The Header is located between the Internet Explorer Toolbar and the OSMIS Navigation Bar.

OSMIS	On Age	e Stop Ma	anagement Ini Innovation, State of Florida	formation Syst	tem	
Ver 11.06	<u>Contact Us</u>	User Name I <u>About Us</u>	: <b>China China China</b> I <u>Home</u> I <u>Log Out</u>	User ID : SATREG	User Type : Re	gian Tuesday, April 20
Navigation Menu						Tuesuay, Apr 4, 20



The OSMIS Header contains the following information:

- OSMIS logo located in the far left hand corner.
- OSMIS version number located just beneath the logo; this is the version number of the application being used.
- Application Name the One Stop Management Information System; this is located at the top of the Header and will be centered over the application.
- Sponsor Name the Agency for Workforce Information; this is the name of the agency overseeing the application development, design, and management.
- User Name the name of the Finance Administrator, Region Administrator, Region user or AWI users who are logged into the application; this information has been shaded to prevent any confusion while viewing screen shots in this document.
- User ID the user ID of the Finance Administrator, Region Administrator, Region user or AWI users who is logged into the application; this information has been shaded to prevent any confusion while viewing screen shots in this document.
- User Type the type of user who is logged into the application; this information is displayed with the Region Administrator, Finance Administrator or Region user or AWI user level.



# 2.1.2 Navigation Bar

Each OSMIS screen has a Navigation Bar. The Navigation Bar is located below the Header and above the Navigation Menu and the Finance Management Bar.

OSMIS	One Agent	e Stop Management I. cy For Workforce Innovation, State of Fior	nformation Syst	em
Ver 11.06 Navigation Menu	<u>Contact Us</u>	User Name : <u>User Name : User Name : User Name : User Name : User Name : Log Ou</u>	<ul> <li>User ID : SATREG</li> <li>I <u>Directory</u></li> </ul>	User Type : Region Tuesday, Apr 4, 20
📮 ⊞ ⊕ 🗀 Financial - Region				





The OSMIS Navigation Bar contains the following information:

- Navigation Menu Title located in the far left hand corner; this is the Title for the Navigation Menu located below.
- Contact Us link this link will open another Internet Explorer window, which will contain contact information for users who may encounter problems with the application.
- About Us link this link will open another Internet Explorer window which will contain information about the Agency for Workforce Innovation.
- Home link this link will redirect staff to their home page from any point in the application. It is important for staff to remember that selecting this link will not automatically save the material on their current page before redirecting them. Staff will need to remember to save their work before selecting this link.
- Log Out link this link will redirect staff to the OSMIS Welcome Page from any point in the application. It is important for staff to remember that selecting this link will not automatically save the material on their current page before redirecting them. Staff will need to remember to save their work before selecting this link.
- Directory link this link will not function for FM users. However, for other OSMIS users, this link will redirect staff to the OSMIS Directory Search Page from any point in the application. It is important for staff to remember that selecting this link will not automatically save the material on their current page before redirecting them. Staff will need to remember to save their work before selecting this link. Staff will use this link to search for phone numbers and email addresses for Staff or Job Seekers.
  - Staff staff are required to enter a Region number (at a minimum) for the staff they are searching.
  - Job Seeker staff are required to enter either the first name or the last name of the job seeker they are searching.



#### 2.1.3 Navigation Menu

Each OSMIS screen has a Navigation Menu. The Navigation Menu is located below the Navigation Menu Text on the Navigation Bar.

OSMIS	Or Age	ne Stop Manage	ment Information S	System
Ver 11.06	<u>Contact Us</u>	User Name : I <u>About Us</u> I <u>Home</u>	User ID:SAT I <u>Log Out</u> I <u>Directory</u>	REG User Type : Region Tuesday, Apr 4, 20
Navigation Menu				rossowy, wpr wy co

The Navigation Menu will contain folders and links, which staff can select to perform additional finance management activities.





# 2.1.4 Finance Management – Region Home Page and Links

The main OSMIS home page of a Financial Management Region user contains commonly used links for faster navigation to the desired process.

OSMIS	One Stop Management Info Agency For Workforce Innovation, State of Florida	ormation System
Ver 11.06 Navigation Menu	Use Contact Us   About Us   Home   Log Out	SATREG User Type : Region Directory Tuesday, Apr 4, 20
🔁 ⊞ ⊕ Financial - Region	Financial Management - Region	
	Cash Request Cost Category Disbursement Financial Report Summary Financial Management Reconciliation Partner History (Cash Disbursement/Categories)	Lump Sum Cash Disbursement Cash Analysis Financial Report Summary (Youth) Partner History (Cash Advance) Partner History (Cash Disbursement)



Agency for Workforce Innovation – One Stop Management Information System Regional Financial Management User Manual – Version 7.1

The OSMIS Financial Region Home Page contains the following information:

- Cash Request this link will take the Region user to the Cash Request screen where the Region Administrator can create cash requests.
- Cost Category Disbursement this link will take the Region user to the Cost Category Disbursement screen where the Region user can view Region's Cash Disbursements, which have been broken down to the Cost Category level. The user can edit existing records and create new records.
- Financial Report Summary this link will take the Region user to the Financial Report Summary screen where the Region Administrator can generate the Financial Report Summary. The Financial Report Summary calculates and displays information pertaining to Total Accrued Expenditures by Cost Category. This information is calculated from data that is input by the Region in the cash management process.
- Financial Management Reconciliation this link will take the Region user to the Financial Management Reconciliation screen where the Region Administrator can generate the Financial Management Reconciliation report, which provides information calculated by the system to reconcile contracts on a monthly basis.
- Partner History (Cash Disbursement/Categories) this link will take the Region user to the Partner History (Cash Disbursement with Categories) screen where the Region user can generate the Partner history reports. The Partner History (Cash Disbursement/Categories) provides information regarding the disbursements entered by the Regions.
- Lump Sum Cash Disbursement this link will take the Region user to the Lump Sum Cash Disbursement screen where the Region user can view the Region's cash disbursements, which have not been broken down into Cost Category.
- Cash Analysis this link will take the Region user to the Cash Analysis screen where the Region user can generate the Cash Analysis Report and determine if there is excessive cash on hand.
- Financial Report Summary (Youth) this link will take the Region user to the Financial Report Summary (Youth) screen where the Region user can generate the Financial Report Summary (Youth) which, calculates and displays information pertaining to Total Accrued Expenditures by Cost Category for the Program WIA and Program



Agency for Workforce Innovation – One Stop Management Information System Regional Financial Management User Manual – Version 7.1

> Title YOUTH. This information is calculated from data that is input by the Region in the cash management process.

- Partner History (Cash Advance) this link will take the Region Administrator to the Partner History (Cash Advance) where the Region user can generate Partner History (Cash Advance) reports, which, provides a historical view of cash advances by the week.
- Partner History (Cash Disbursement) this link will take the Region Administrator to the Partner History (Cash Disbursement) where the Region user can generate Partner History (Cash Disbursement) reports.

# 2.2 Finance – Region Folder

The Regional folder contains the links to the various processes that allow the Region Financial user to maintain all functionality of receiving grants, requesting, and disbursement information. Clicking on the link will enable the user to be redirected to the respective process.

# 2.2.1 Common Links and Headers

Each process will have a common Header, which will contain the following:

- Process Name The name of the process screen will be displayed.
- Save Comments this link allows the user to save any comments entered or modified by the user. This link is not available for all the screens in the Region folder. This link is available only on those pages where the user may enter or modify comments. If the save comments is clicked without entering anything in the comments box, a pop up message "Please enter Comments" "You can enter only maximum of 500 Characters." This message is displayed when comments box contains more than 500 characters. User has to reduce the characters to less than or equal to 500 characters.
- Save the link allows the user to save the entered or modified records.
- Clear this link allows the Financial user to reset / clear details entered on the page.
- Back this link takes the user back to the previous page.
- Print this link enables the user to print the current page.
- Help or 2 this link will open another window, which will contain online help for that particular screen or field on the screen.





#### 2.2.2 Cash Management Folder

The cash management folder includes features, which allow the Regional user to request and track the funds they have received.

OSMIS	One Stop Management I Agency For Workforce Innovation, State of Flor	Information System
Ver 11.06	User Name:Satish Satish Satish <u>Contact Us</u> I <u>About Us</u> I <u>Home</u> I <u>Log Ou</u>	nis User ID : SATREG User Type : Region I <u>t   Directory</u> Tuesday, Aor 4, 2
avigaton Hend □ □ Financial - Region □ □ Cash Management	Financial Management - Region	
	<u>Cash Request</u> <u>Cost Category Disbursement</u> <u>Financial Report Summary</u> <u>Financial Management Reconciliation</u> <u>Partner History (Cash Disbursement/Categories)</u>	<u>Lump Sum Cash Disbursement</u> <u>Cash Analysis</u> <u>Financial Report Summary (Youth)</u> <u>Partner History (Cash Advance)</u> <u>Partner History (Cash Disbursement)</u>



#### 2.2.2.1 Maintain Cash Week

This process allows the Region user to view cash weeks and holidays. The system considers these holidays, during the creation and modification of cash weeks.

OSMIS	One Stop Management Information System	Image: Image
Ver 1.0.0	User Name : User ID User T <u>bout Us</u>   <u>Account Information</u>   <u>Home</u>   <u>Log Out</u>   <u>Directory</u>	<b>/pe :</b> Région Thursday, Sep 25, 2003
Financial - Region Cash Management Cash Management Cash Mequest Program Income State Matching Funds State In Costs B-Cash Disbursement NFA Details	Maintain Cash Week  * Year : Not Selected  Month : Not Selected  Number of records per page : 5	Print Help Yiew Holiday Search Clear
⊞- <mark></mark> Reports	*Indicates mandatory fields	<u>Print Help</u>

Field	Description
Year	The user must select a year from the drop down list to which the Cash week has to be added.
Month	The user may select a month from the drop down list to which the Cash week has to be added.
Number of records per page	The number of records to be displayed per page can be entered
View Holiday	The user can View holidays by clicking on this link. The user will be taken to the View Holiday screen. Details of this link are explained in the Holiday Master section.
Search	Based on the search criteria specified the records would be searched and displayed. If this link is selected without any criteria specified, a general search will be conducted and all records will be displayed. Details of this link are explained in the





Agency for Workforce Innovation – One Stop Management Information System Regional Financial Management User Manual – Version 7.1

Field	Description
	section on Maintain Cash Week (Search).

# 2.2.2.1.1 Maintain Cash Week (Search)

Based on the search criteria specified the records would be searched and displayed.

vigation Menu	User Name : I <u>About Us</u> I <u>Accoun</u>	User <u>t Information</u>   <u>Home</u>	ID	p <b>e :</b> Region Friday, Sep 26, 2003
Anncial - Region Cash Management > View Cash Week > Cash Request > Program Income > State Matching Funds > Stand In Costs Cash Disbursement 	Maintain Cash Wee	k * Year : 200 Month : Not records per page : 5	1 V Selected V	<u>Print Help</u> <u>Yiew Holiday</u> <u>Search Clear</u>
Cost Category Disburs				
Cost Category Disburs NFA Details Reports			1 to 5 of 52	اخت خت سې سې ا
<sup>IIII</sup> → <u>Cost Category Disburs</u> NFA Details Reports I General Reports	* Start Date (MM/DD/YYYY)	* End Date (MM/DD/YYYY)	1 to 5 of 52 * Approval Date (MM/DD/YYYY)	I ← ← → → I * Cost Category Disbursment Date (MM/DD/YYYY)
<sup>IIII</sup> > <u>Cost Category Disburs</u> NFA Details Reports ☐ General Reports	* Start Date (MM/DD/YYYY) 01/01/2001	* End Date (MM/DD/YYYY) 01/07/2001	1 to 5 of 52	* Cost       Category       Disbursment       Date       (MM/DD/YYYY)       02/24/2001
<sup>IIII</sup> > <u>Cost Category Disburs</u> NFA Details Reports ☐ General Reports	* Start Date (MM/DD/YYYY) 01/01/2001 01/08/2001	* End Date (MM/DD/YYYY) 01/07/2001 01/14/2001	1 to 5 of 52           * Approval Date (MM/DD/YYYY)           12/20/2000           12/28/2000	*         *         >         I           *         Cost Category Disbursment Date (MM/DD/YYYY)         02/24/2001           02/24/2001         02/24/2001
<sup>IIII</sup> <u>Cost Category Disburs</u> NFA Details Reports ☐ General Reports	* Start Date (HM/DD/YYYY) 01/01/2001 01/08/2001 01/15/2001	* End Date (MM/DD/YYYY)           01/07/2001           01/14/2001           01/21/2001	1 to 5 of 52           * Approval Date (MM/DD/YYYY)           12/20/2000           12/28/2000           01/05/2001	*         *         >         I           *         Cost Category Disbursment Date (MM/DD/YYYY)         02/24/2001           02/24/2001         02/24/2001           02/24/2001         02/24/2001
<sup>IIII</sup> > <u>Cost Category Disburs</u> NFA Details Reports ☐ General Reports	* Start Date (HM/DD/YYYY) 01/01/2001 01/08/2001 01/15/2001 01/22/2001	* End Date (MM/DD/YYYY)           01/07/2001           01/14/2001           01/21/2001           01/31/2001	1 to 5 of 52           * Approval Date (MM/DD/YYY)           12/20/2000           12/28/2000           01/05/2001           01/11/2001	* Cost Category Disbursment Date         (MM/DD/YYYY)         02/24/2001         02/24/2001         02/24/2001         02/24/2001         02/24/2001
<sup>IIII</sup> > <u>Cost Category Disburs</u> NFA Details Reports ☐ General Reports	* Start Date (MM/DD/YYYY) 01/01/2001 01/08/2001 01/15/2001 01/22/2001 02/01/2001	* End Date (MM/DD/YYYY)           01/07/2001           01/14/2001           01/21/2001           01/31/2001           02/04/2001	I to 5 of 52           * Approval Date (MM/DD/YYY)           12/20/2000           12/28/2000           01/05/2001           01/11/2001           01/19/2001	* Cost Category Disbursment Date           (MM/DD/YYYY)           02/24/2001           02/24/2001           02/24/2001           02/24/2001           02/24/2001           02/24/2001           02/24/2001

Field	Description
Start Date	The Start Date of the Cash Week.
	Date should be entered only in the mm/dd/yyyy format.
	The date can also be selected from the calendar provided.
End Date	The End Date of the Cash Week.
	Date should be entered only in the mm/dd/yyyy format.
	The date can also be selected from the calendar provided.
Approval Date	The Approval Date of the Cash Week.
	Date should be entered only in the mm/dd/yyyy format.
	The date can also be selected from the calendar provided.
Cost Category	The Cost Category Disbursement Date of the Cash Week.
Disbursement	Date should be entered only in the mm/dd/yyyy format.
Date	The date can also be selected from the calendar provided.



# 2.2.2.1.2 Holiday Master

The user can View the holidays in a year through this screen.

OSMIS	One Stop Management Information System Agency For Workforce Innovation, State of Florida
Ver 1.0.0	User Name : User ID User Type : Region
Navigation Menu → Einancial - Region → Cash Management → View Cash Week → Cash Request → Program Income → State Matching Funds → Stand In Costs ⊕ Cash Disbursement ⊕ NFA Details ⊕ Reports	Holiday Master     Back Print Help       * Year:     Not Selected    Search Clear
	*Indicates mandatory fields Back Print Help

Field	Description
Year	The user must select a year from the drop down list to view the list of holidays for that year.
Search	Based on the search criteria specified the records would be searched and displayed. If this link is selected without any criteria specified, a general search will be conducted and all records will be displayed



# 2.2.2.1.3 Holiday Master (Search)

Based on the search criteria specified the records would be searched and displayed.

OSMIS	One Stop Management Agency For Workforce In	Information System	
Ver 1.0.0 Navigation Menu	User Name : Paul Wotherspoon About Us   <u>Account Information</u>	User ID:PAULREG User Ty Home I Log Out I Directory	pe : Region Thursday, Sep 25, 2003
📮 ⊞ ⊡ 📮 Financial - Region	Holiday Master		<u>Back Print Help</u>
	* Ye	ar: 2003 🔽	<u>Search Clear</u>
Stand In Costs	* Date (MM/DD/YYYY)	* Description	Select
Sash Disbursement     In Sourcement     In Sourcement	12/25/2003	Cristmas	
	*Indicates mandatory fields		<u>Back Print Help</u>

Field	Description
Date	The date of the holiday is displayed.
Description	The description of the holiday is displayed.





#### 2.2.2.2 Cash Request

This process allows the Regions to request cash for the coming week's expenditures. The user can make a request only if the NFA is available and the cash on hand is less than the allowable cash on hand. The user cannot make a cash request less than \$1000, unless the balance amount in the fund is less than \$1,000. If the balance amount is less than \$1000, the entire balance must be requested in order that the fund is closed. The user is not allowed to make a request which is greater than the funds available or if the Region has not reconciled the previous month's disbursements.

OSMIS	One Stop Managem Agency For Workforce Innovation, Sta	ent Information System ate of Florida
Ver 1.0.0 Navigation Menu	User Nam <mark>e . User Name . Use I <u>About Us</u> I <u>Account Informat</u></mark>	
Contact Navigation Menu Financial - Region Cash Managemu -> Cash Request -> Cash Request -> State Matching -> State Matching -> Stand In Costs B- Cash Disburs B- Cash Disburs B- Reports	Comments :	ion I Home I Log Out I Directory Thursday, Sep 25, 2003 Save Comments Print Help RWB01-ESCAROSA REGL WORKFORCE DEV. BOARD RWB01-ESCAROSA REGL WORKFORCE DEV. BOARD Not Selected Not Selected Not Selected Not Selected Search Clear
4 <b>•</b>	* Indicates mandatory fields LU01vi02	Save Comments Print Help

	Description
Field	
Partner	The name of the Partner is displayed. Partner is created in
	Maintain Partner Process.
Program	The user must select the Program name from the drop down
	list. If the user has already selected the project then will not be
	allowed to select the Program. Program is created by System
	Admin module of OSMIS.
Program Title	The user may select the Program Title from the drop down list.
	This list is generated depending upon the Program selected





Agency for Workforce Innovation – One Stop Management Information System Regional Financial Management User Manual – Version 7.1

	Description
Field	
	e.g., the System Admin module of OSMIS creates WIA –
	Youth, Wagner-Peyser – Veterans, etc.
Program Year	The user may select the Program year from the drop down list.
	This list is generated based on the Program selected.
Project	The user may select the project from the drop down list. If the
	user has already selected the Program then will not be allowed
	to select the project.
Week	The user may select the week from the drop down list.
Number of	The number of records to be displayed per page can be
records per page	entered
Comments	Comments length should not be null. If not then application will
	display an alert message "Please enter Comments"
	Comments length should be less than or equal to 500
	Characters. If not then application will display an alert
	message "You can enter only maximum of 500 characters"
Search	Based on the search criteria specified the records would be
	searched and displayed. If this link is selected without any
	criteria specified, a general search will be conducted and all
	records will be displayed. Details of this link are explained in
	the section on Cash Request (Search).


## 2.2.2.1 Cash Request (Search)

Based on the search criteria specified the records would be searched and displayed.

vigation M	enu		Service and service and								588	паау, зер	26, 200	03
											Save C	omments	Print	t <u>H</u>
	Numbe	P P er of reco	Partner * Program rogram Title rogram Year * Projec Weeł rds per page	r: RWB01-1 a: WIA a: WIA-Ac r: 2002 t: Not Sele a: Not Sele a: 5	ESCAROSA	REGL WO	RKFORCE	DEV. BOAF	RD 😨					
												<u>S</u>	<u>earch</u>	<u>Cl</u>
n Program Title	NFA Number	Fund Type	Partner	Start Date	End Date	Fund Allocated	Funds Available	Maximum Amount Drawable	Cash Request \$	Pending Request \$	1 to 3 o Year To Date Advance	f 3 Life To Date Advance	Lock	Ch t Sa
WIA - Adult	NFA- RWB01- WIA- 2002- 00119	PASS- THROUGH	RWB01- ESCAROSA REGL WORKFORCE DEV. BOARD	07/01/2002	06/30/2004	\$ 840,630	<b>\$</b> 1,692,375	\$ 36,480	0	0	\$ 10,000	\$ 581,000	No	
WIA - Adult	NFA- RWB01- WIA- 2002- 00119	PASS- THROUGH	RWB01- ESCAROSA REGL WORKFORCE DEV. BOARD	07/01/2002	06/30/2004	840,630	1,692,375	36,480	0	0	10,000	581,000	No	
WIA - Adult	NFA- RWB01- WIA- 2002- 00119	PASS- THROUGH	RWB01- ESCAROSA REGL WORKFORCE DEV. BOARD	07/01/2002	06/30/2004	840,630	1,692,375	36,480	0	0	10,000	581,000	No	
	66			%-				S S			1 to 3 o	f 3 🦊	+ -	•
					Page 1 of	1 1								
														5
						*								

Field	Description
Cash Week	The period (week) for the cash request is displayed. The Financial Administrator creates cash weeks in the Maintain Cashweek process.
Program	The Program name is displayed. Program is created by System Admin module of OSMIS.
Program Year	The Program year is displayed.
Program Title	The Program Title is displayed.





Field	Description
NFA Number.	The Notice of Fund Availability Number is displayed
Fund Type	The Fund Type either PASS-THROUGH OR ADMIN. If Project
	is selected in the search option, Project will be displayed
Partner	The name of the Partner is displayed. Partner is created in the
	maintain Partner process by the Financial Administrator
Start Date	The start date of the NFA is displayed.
End Date	The end date of the NFA is displayed
Fund Allocated	The NFA Amount for the Region is displayed.
Funds Available (\$)	The balance fund available for the Partner is displayed.
Maximum Amount Drawable (\$)	The maximum amount drawable is displayed. The maximum amount drawable is 1.6 times the Average. Cash disbursement of the last 5 weeks is displayed. If Cash Request is not done previous five cash weeks N/A is displayed .Otherwise amount will be displayed
Cash Request (\$)	The user can enter the amount for cash request. This amount must be greater than or equal to \$1000 and should be less than or equal to the Fund available amount.
Pending Request (\$)	The pending request will be the sum of the current week's cash request and any earlier pending request is displayed.
Year To Date Advance (\$)	The sum of warrant amount from the beginning of the State Fiscal year, which is July 1 to date, warrant amount is displayed. It is reset to zero on the 1 <sup>st</sup> July of every year.
Life To Date Advance (\$)	The sum of warrant amount from the beginning of the cash request to date is displayed.
Lock	The check box displays the lock status. When the checkbox is checked the cash request record is locked and the user cannot make the Cash Request. When the user does not select any of the records with the checkbox and saves the record a message "No Records marked for Lock" is displayed.
Check to save	The user can check the checkbox and select on the save link to insert the selected cash request records.
Save	The user can save a cash request record by selecting this link. The cash request must be entered and the record must be selected. If the user clicks save without checking any of the records, a message "No record marked for Lock" is displayed. If user enter the request amount less than 1000 and funds available is more than 1000, and the user clicks on save, then a message "Cash Request should be greater than or equal to \$1001" is displayed.





Field	Description
	If user enters the request amount greater than funds available, and clicks on the save link, then a message "Total Pending request is more than Funds Available" is displayed. If user clicks save after selecting a record for which Cost Category disbursement has not been made for the previous month, then a message "Not allowed to make Cash Request because Cost Category Disbursement has not been made" is displayed.

## 2.2.2.2.2 Error Messages

Error Code	Error Messages	Error Description
815	Requested amount is greater than NFA Amount.	If sum of all requested amounts is greater than the NFA Amount, then this message is displayed.
821	Please contact System Administrator to enter the Financial Year End Date	System updates year to date advance only for those cash weeks, which are less than Financial year-end date. If Financial year-end date is not defined in the system, system displays this message. System Administrator has to ensure that Financial year-end is defined in the system.
Alert	Cash Request Amount should be less than \$9999999	Cash Request cannot exceed this amount.
Alert	Total Pending request is more than Funds Available	If Total pending request (including future cash weeks) is greater than funds available, then this message is displayed.
Alert	Not allowed to make Cash Request because Cost Category Disbursement has not been made	If previous month's cash category disbursement is not made then the system will not allow the user to make cash request. In this scenario user has to make cash category disbursement for the last month and then make the cash request
Alert	Cash Request should be greater than or equal to \$1001	Except the Financial Administrator all the users have to make cash request more than 1000, unless the funds available is less than 1000.





#### 2.2.2.3 Program Income

Program Income is the income earned from the funds disbursed by AWI to Regions.

The process provides the details of the Program Income earned for a Program, Program year and the Program Title for a particular Partner. It calculates the Balance On Hand as and when the user enters the expense details under Cost Categories or Sub Categories.

← → → · ② ③ ▲ ◎     OSMIS     Ver 1.0.0       Navigation Menu	<ul> <li>Image: Solution of the second state of Planta System</li> <li>User Name : Page Workstopen User ID : Products</li> <li>User Name : Page Workstopen User ID : Products</li> <li>User Type : Region</li> <li>User I About Us   Account Information   Home   Log Out   Directory Priday, Sep 26, 2003</li> </ul>
Financial - Region     Cash Managemu     State Matching     State Matching     State Matching     State Disburs     NFA Details     Reports	Program Income       Print       Help         Partner :       RWB01-ESCAROSA REGL WORKFORCE DEV. BOARD         Program :       Not Selected       Image: Comparison of the selected image: Comparison of the selected image: Comparison of the selected image: Comparison of the selected image: Comparison of the selected image: Comparison of the selected image: Comparison of the selected image: Comparison of the selected image: Comparison of the selected image: Comparison of the selected image: Comparison of the selected image: Comparison of the selected image: Comparison of the selected image: Comparison of the selected image: Comparison of the selected image: Comparison of the selected image: Comparison of the selected image: Comparison of the selected image: Comparison of the selected image: Comparison of the selected image: Comparison of the selected image: Comparison of the selected image: Comparison of the selected image: Comparison of the selected image: Comparison of the selected image: Comparison of the selected image: Comparison of the selected image: Comparison of the selected image: Comparison of the selected image: Comparison of the selected image: Comparison of the selected image: Comparison of the selected image: Comparison of the selected image: Comparison of the selected image: Comparison of the selected image: Comparison of the selected image: Comparison of the selected image: Comparison of the selected image: Comparison of the selected image: Comparison of the selected image: Comparison of the selected image: Comparison of the selected image: Comparison of the selected image: Comparison of the selected image: Comparison of the selected image: Comparison of the selected image: Comparison of the selected image: Comparison of the selected image: Comparison of the selected image: Comparison of the selected image: Comparison of the selected image: Comparison of the selected imag
4	Print Help

Field	Description
Partner	The name of the Partner is displayed. Partner is created in the maintain Partner process by the Financial Administrator.
Program	The user may select the Program name from the drop down list. Program is created by the System Admin module of OSMIS.
Program Year	The user may select the Program year from the drop down list. This list is generated depending upon the Program selected.
Program Title	The user may select the Program Title from the drop down list. This list is generated depending upon the Program selected.





Field	Description
	e.g. WIA – Youth, Wagner-Peyser – Veterans etc.
Number of records per page	The number of records to be displayed per page can be entered. Default No. of records per page are 20.Default No. of records can be modified and it allows only positive integer values. On change of value in text box the records are rearranged in pages."
New	The user can create a new Program income record by selecting this link. The user will be taken to "New Program Income" section. For more details, please refer to section on New Program Income.
Search	Based on the search criteria specified the records would be searched and displayed. If this link is selected without any criteria specified, a general search will be conducted and all records will be displayed. Details of this link are explained in the section on Program Income (Search).

## 2.2.2.3.1 Program Income (Search)

Based on the search criteria specified the records would be searched and displayed.

If this link is selected without any criteria specified, a general search will be conducted and all records will be displayed.

OSMIS			One S Agency F	Stop Ma or Workforce	anagen	nent Inform	ation Syste	m			
Navigation	/er 1.0.0 Menu	<u>act Us</u> I	Uso <u>About Us</u>	er Name : I <u>Accou</u>	nt Informa	User ID ation   <u>Home</u>   <u>L</u>	: User og Out I <mark>Directo</mark>	r Type : Regi	on Sep 26	s, 2003	
hancial - Cash Ma <u>View Ca</u> <u>Cash Re</u> <u>Program</u> <u>State M</u> <u>Stand I</u> Cash I	Program In	come	Prog Prog	Partner Program yram Year yram Title	: RWB01 : Not Se : Not Se : Not Se	-ESCAROSA REGI lected lected V lected V	- WORKFORCE DE	ev. Board	<u>Print</u>	<u>Help</u>	-
NFA Deta Reports	Partner	Number (	of records Program Year	per page Program Title	: 2 Program Sub Title	From Date (MM/DD/YYYY)	1 to 2 o To Date (MM/DD/YYYY)	New Sea	erch	<u>Clear</u> →I Select	]
	RWB01- ESCAROSA REGL WORKFORCE DEV. BOARD	WIA	2002	WIA - Youth	Younger Youth	01/01/2003	03/31/2003	5	Edit		
	RWB01- ESCAROSA REGL WORKFORCE DEV. BOARD	WIA	2002	WIA - Youth	Older Youth	01/01/2003	03/31/2003	2	<u>Edit</u>		
<   >					Page 1 of	5 1 2 3 4 5	1 to 2 o	of9  🖛 🖣	<b>(-</b> -	→i	•





Field	Description
Partner	The name of the Partner is displayed.
Program	The Program name is displayed.
Program Year	The Program year is displayed.
Program Title	The Program Title is displayed.
Program Sub Title	The Sub Title of a Program Title (If any)
From Date	The start date for the Program income is displayed.
To Date	The end date for the Program income is displayed.
Income Earned (\$)	The total Program income earned is displayed.
Edit	The user can edit a particular Program Income record by selecting this link. The user will be taken to the Modify Program Income screen. For additional screen details, please refer to section on <u>Modify Program Income</u> .
Select	The user can check the checkbox to select a particular Program income record to be deleted.
Delete	The user can delete a selected Program income record(s) by selecting this link.

## 2.2.2.3.2 New Program Income

This process allows the Regional user to create a new Program income earned record.





	One Ston Management Info	mation System
OSMIS	Agency For Workforce Innovation, State of Florida	mation System
Ver 1.0.0		
	User Name: Paul Wotherspoon Use	REG User Type : Region
Navigation Menu	About Us   Account Information   Home	Log Out Directory Friday, Sep 26, 2003
<b>D</b>		
Financial - Region     Gash Management	New Program Income	<u>Save</u> <u>Back</u> <u>Print</u> <u>Help</u>
View Cash Week		
> Cash Request	* Partner :	RWB01-ESCAROSA REGL WORKFORCE
> Program Income		DEV. BOARD
State Matching Funds	* Program :	Not Selected
E Cash Dishursemen	* Program Year :	Not Selected 💌
In NFA Details	* Program Title :	Not Selected 💌
⊕ — Reports	Program Sub Title :	Not Selected V
	* From Date :	
	(MM/DD/YYYY)	
	* To Date :	
	(MM/DD/YYYY)	
	* Program Income Earned :	
	Palance On Hand .	
	balance on hanu :	0
	*Indicates mandatory fields	
		<u>Save</u> <u>Back</u> <u>Print</u> <u>Help</u>
• • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • •		





Field	Description
Partner	The name of the Partner is displayed. Partners are created and maintained in the Maintain Partner process by the Financial Administrator.
Program	The user must select the Program name from the drop down list. For example, WIA, Wagner-Peyser, etc. Programs are created by the System Admin module of OSMIS.
Program Year	The user must select the Program year from the drop down list. e.g. 2002, 2003, 2004 etc.
Program Title	The user must select the Program Title name from the drop down list. e.g. WIA – Youth, Wagner-Peyser – Veterans etc.
Program Sub Title	The user may select the Program Sub Title name from the drop down list. e.g. WIA – Younger Youth, Older Youth etc.
From Date	The user must enter start date of the Program Income Earned. Format: mm/dd/yyyy The date can also be selected from the Calendar provided.
To Date	The user must enter end date of the Program Income Earned. Format: mm/dd/yyyy The date can also be selected from the Calendar provided. The system validates to check If to date is later than system date, then a message "Invalid Entry! Entered date cannot be greater than today's date" is displayed. If to date is less than from date, then a message "Invalid entry! Start date should be earlier than to date" is displayed.
Program Income Earned (\$)	The user must enter the Program income earned amount. It is an income earned for a particular Program, Program year, and Program Title for the specified period.
BalanceOn Hand	The balance on hand is displayed. The balance on hand is the difference between the Program income earned and the disbursements made against the Program income.
Cost Categories	The Cost Category configured for the Program, Program Title and Program year is displayed. If Cost Category map is not exist for the selected Program and Program Year combination, This field is not displayed
Sub Categories	The Sub Categories under the Cost Category for the Program. Program Title and Program year is displayed. If Cost Category map is not existing for the selected Program and Program Year combination, This field is not displayed





Field	Description
Amount	The user can enter the amount for either the Cost Category or Sub Cost Categories. If the user enters the amount in the Cost Category, the Sub Cost Categories are disabled. If the user enters, the amount for Sub Cost Category, Cost Category is disabled and the Sub-Cost Category is totaled up and the sum is displayed in the Cost Category field. If Cost Category map is not exist for the selected Program and Program Year combination. This field is not displayed.
Total	The totaling of all Categories will be displayed. The totaling of the cost Categories is based on the status applied during the Cost Category creation. The status for the cost Categories are "YES" and "NO", which implies, If the Status for Cost Category is "YES", then that Cost Category amount is added to the total. If the status is "NO", then that Cost Category amount is not added to the total. If Cost Category map is not exist for the selected Program and Program Year combination. This field is not displayed.
Save	The user can save a Program income record by selecting this link. The user will be taken to the Program Income page and a message "Transaction Saved Successfully" will be displayed. If no expenditure is given against cost Categories or Sub cost Categories, then a message "Please enter the expenditures" is displayed. If total expenditure is less than Program income, then a message "Expenditures must be equal to the income earned" is displayed. On clicking this link If the Program Income does not already exist for the Program & Program Year, Program Income will be saved. Otherwise, then application will display an error message "Already Program Income Exists for the period."
Comments	Comments length should not be null. If not then application will display an alert message "Please enter Comments "Comments length should be less than or equal to 500 Characters. If not then application will display an alert message "You can enter only maximum of 500 characters"



## 2.2.2.3.3 Modify Program Income

This screen allows the Regional user to view and edit previously entered Program income.

consact	User Name 13	• User ID :					
	Us I About Us I Account Information I Ho	me   Log.Out   Directory	Friday, Sep 26, 2003				
odify Pro	gram Income		Save Back Print Ho				
		COMPANY NORMORAL DELL ROLL					
	Partner: RWB0:	1-ESCAROSA REGL WORKFORCE DEV. BOA	(RD)				
	Program : WDA						
	Program Title : WIA -	Touth					
	Program Sub Title : Young	er Youth					
T From Date : 101012000 100							
(MM/DD/YYYY)							
	* To Date : 03/31	2003 🖽					
	(NM/DD/YYYY)						
	* Program Income Earned :	5					
	Balance On Hand :	0					
4	Cost Categories	Sub Categories	Amount (\$)				
1	ADDITIONAL YOUTH SERVICES						
		INDIVIDUALS WITH					
		DISABILITIES					
		DUT-OF-SCHOOL YOUTH					
		RECIPIENTS					
		VETERANS					
2	AFTER SCHOOL ACTIVITIES						
_		INDIVIDUALS WITH					
		DISABILITIES					
		OUT-OF-SCHOOL YOUTH					
		PUBLIC ASSISTANCE RECIPIENTS					
3	ASSESSMENT	PLOT LEWID					
-		INDIVIDUALS WITH					
		DISABILITIES					
		OUT-OF-SCHOOL-YOUTH					
		PUBLIC ASSISTANCE					
		RECIPIENTS	-				
		VETERANS					
4	IN SCHOOL	DEDUCTORIAL & WITH					
		DISABILITIES					
		PUBLIC ASSISTANCE					
		RECIPIENTS					
r		VETERANS					
-5	LOCAL ADMINISTRATION - YOUTH	LOCAL ADMINISTRATION					
		YOUTH					
6	OUT OF SCHOOL						
_		INDIVIDUALS WITH					
		DISABILITIES					
		OUT-OF-SCHOOL YOUTH					
		PUBLIC ASSISTANCE.					
		VETERANS					
7	SUMMER ENRI OVNENT OPPORTINITIES						
,	Sector Encorrect or out of thes	INDIVIDUALS WITH					
		DISABILITIES					
		OUT-OF-SCHOOL YOUTH					
		PUBLIC ASSISTANCE					
		RECIPIENTS					
		VETERANS					
8	SUPPORTIVE SERVICES	DID TUTO I AL O MOTO					
		DISABILITIES					
		OLDER INDIVIDUALS					
		PUBLIC ASSISTANCE					
		RECIPIENTS					
		VETERANS					
9	TRAINING						
		INDIVIDUALS WITH					
		OLDER INDIVIDUALS					
		PUBLIC ASSISTANCE					
		RECIPIENTS					
		VETERANS					
10	LOCAL ADMINISTRATION - ADULT						
		LOCAL ADMINISTRATION -					
	LOCAL ADMINISTRATION - DISLOCATED	ADULI					
11	WORKER	LOCAL ADMINISTRATION					
	WORKER	LOCAL ADMINISTRATION - DISLOCATED WORKER					
	2 2 3 4 5 6 7 7	Program Sub Title : Young     Program Sub Title : Young     Program Date : [[]](3)     (Pel/DD/YVY)     * Te Date : []](3)     (Pel/DD/YVY)     * Program Encome Earned : []     Balance On Hand : []      ADDTTIONAL YOUTH SERVICES      ADDTTIONAL YOUTH YOUTH      DOUT OF SCHOOL      SUPPORTIVE SERVICES      SUPPORTIVE SERVICES      SUPPORTIVE SERVICES      TRAINING      TRAINING	Pregram Sub Title : Yunger Yaub Pregram Sub Yunger Yaub Pregram Sub Yunger Yaub Pregram Sub Yunger Yaub Pregram Sub Yunger : Yunger Yaub Pregram Sub Yunger : Yunger Sub Yunger : Yun				

Field Description
-------------------





Field	Description
Partner	The name of the Partner is displayed here.
Program	The Program name is displayed here.
Program Year	The Program year is displayed here.
Program Title	The Program Title is displayed here.
Program Sub Title	The Program sub Title is displayed here.
From Date	The start date of the Program.
	Format: mm/dd/yyyy
	The date can also be selected from the Calendar provided.
To Date	The end date of the Program.
	Format: mm/dd/yyyy
	The date can also be selected from the Calendar provided.
	If to date is greater than system date, then a message "Invalid
	Entry! Entered date cannot be greater than today's date" is
	displayed. If to date is less than from date, then a message
	"Invalid entry! Start date should be earlier than to date" is
	displayed.
Program Income	Only numerical Values are accepted here. If alphabets are
Earned (\$)	entered in "Program Income Earned" column, displays
	message "Invalid Entry! Please enter numerical values without
	."" or "+" sign in Program Income Earned." No more than one
	decimal point is acceptable. If more than one decimal point is
	entered a message "Invalid Entry! No more than one decimal
	point is acceptable" will be displayed Negative value is not
	allowed. If entered a message "Negative value is not allowed"
	will be displayed. Lotal of Subcategory amount should be less
	than Program income earned. If entered a wrong value a
	Program Income correct emount" will be displayed
Palanaa On Hand	The belonce on band is the difference between the Dregrom
	income earned and the disburgements made against the
	Program income This non-editable field will show the value of
	"Program Income Farned" entered
Cost Categories	The Cost Category configured for the Program Program Title
Cost Categories	and Program year. If Cost Category map is not exists for the
	selected Program and Program Year combination. This field is
	not displayed.
Sub Categories	The Sub Categories under the Cost Category for the Program.
g	Program Title and Program year. If Cost Category map is not
	exist for the selected Program and Program Year combination.
	This field is not displayed.
Amount	The user can enter the amount for either the Cost Category or
	Sub cost Categories. If the user enters the amount in the Cost





Field	Description
	Category, the Sub-cost Categories are disabled. If the user enters, the amount for Sub Cost Category, Cost Category is disabled and the Sub-Cost Category is totaled up and the sum is displayed in the Cost Category field. If Cost Category map is not exist for the selected Program and Program Year combination. This field is not displayed.
Total	The totaling of all Categories will be displayed. The totaling of the cost Categories is based on the status applied during the Cost Category creation. The status for the cost Categories are "YES" and "NO", which implies, If the Status for Cost Category is "YES", then that Cost Category amount is added to the total. If the status is "NO", then that Cost Category amount is not added to the total. If Cost Category map is not exist for the selected Program and Program Year combination. This field is not displayed.
Comments	Comments length should not be null. If not then application will display an alert message "Please enter Comments "Comments length should be less than or equal to 500 Characters. If not then application will display an alert message "You can enter only maximum of 500 characters"
Save	The user can save an edited Program income record by selecting this link. The user will be taken to the Search Program Income page and a message "Transaction Saved Successfully" will be displayed. If the Program earned is not equal to the expenditure entered, a message "Expenditure must be equal to Program income earned" is displayed. If no expenditure is entered against cost Categories or Sub cost Categories, then a message "Please enter the expenditures" is displayed. If total expenditure is less than Program income, then a message "Expenditures must be equal to the income earned" is displayed. On clicking this link If the Program Income does not already exist for the Program & Program Year, Program Income will be saved. Otherwise then application will display an error message "Already Program Income Exists for the period."





#### 2.2.2.3.4 Error Messages

Error Code	Error Messages	Error Description
814	Already Program Income Exists for the period.	If the Program income for the said combination already exists and user tries to save the record, this message is displayed.
783	Cost Categories are Not Available For This Program, Program Year and Program Title.	For the selected combination, cost Categories are not defined. User may contact the Financial Administrator to map cost Categories.





## 2.2.2.4 State Matching Funds

State Matching Funds are the funds given by the State to the Regions. These funds can be in cash or in kind. The process gives the details of the State Matching Funds for a Program, Program year, and Program Title for a particular Region. The user enters the expenses under Cost Categories.

OSMIS	One Stop Management Information System Agency For Workforce Innovation, State of Florida
Ver 1.0.0 Navigation Menu	User Name : User ID : User Type : Region About Us   Account Information   Home   Log Out   Directory Protoc, 26, 260
B     Cash Management     Cash Management     ··· View Cash Week     ··· Cash Request     ··· Program Income     ··· State Matching Funds     ··· Stand In Costs     B··· Cash Disbursement     B··· Reports	State Matching Funds       Print       Help         Partner :       RWB01-ESCAROSA REGL WORKFORCE DEV. BOARD       Image: Transmitter         Program :       Not Selected       Image: Transmitter         Program Title :       Not Selected       Image: Transmitter         Number of records per page :       Image: Transmitter       New Search Clear
	Print Help

Field	Description
Partner	The name of the Partner is displayed. Partners are created in
	the maintain Partner process by the Financial Administrator.
Program	The user may select Program from the drop down list.
	e.g. WIA, RITA, etc. Programs are created by the System
	Admin module of OSMIS.
Program Year	The user may select Program year from the list. This list is
	generated depending upon the Program selected.
Program Title	The user may select Program Title from the list. This list is
	generated depending upon the Program selected.
Number of	The number of records to be displayed per page can be
records per page	entered. Default No. of records per page are 20. Default No. of
	records can be modified and it allows only positive integer
	values. On change of value in text box the records are
	rearranged in pages."





Field	Description
New	The user can create a new record for State Matching Fund. The user will be taken to New State Matching Funds screen. For details of this link, please refer to section on <u>New State</u> <u>Matching Funds</u> .
Search	Based on the search criteria specified the records would be searched and displayed. If this link is selected without any criteria specified, a general search will be conducted and all records will be displayed. Details of this link are explained in the section on <u>State Matching Funds (Search)</u> .

## 2.2.2.4.1 State Matching Funds (Search)

Based on the search criteria specified the records would be searched and displayed. If this link is selected without any criteria specified, a general search will be conducted and all records will be displayed.

OSMIS	L.	Ine Sto Igency For W	op Mana	gement nion, State of	Information	System	
Ver 1.0.0	Contact Us   About	User <u>tUs</u> l <u>Ac</u>	r N count Infor	ers mation   H	ioan Use Al Iome I <u>Log Out</u> I	UPEC User Type : ( <u>Directory</u>	tegion Friday, Sep 26, 2003
📮 😐 🖻 🔁 Financial - Region	State Matching Funds						Print Help
Cash Management     View Cash Week     Cash Request     State Matching Fu     State Matching Fu     State Matching Fu     Stand In Costs     B Cash Disbursem     NFA Details     Reports	Numbe	P P er of reco	Partne Progran rogram Yea rogram Titl rds per pag	er: RWB01 m: NotSe nr: NotSe le: NotSe ne: 5	-ESCAROSA REGL elected elected V (2) elected V (2) (2)		IOARD 🙆 New Search Clear
						1 to	1 of 1  ┿ ┿ → →
	Partner	Program	n Program Year	Program Title	From Date (MM/DD/YYYY)	To Date (MM/DD/YYYY)	State Matching Funds (\$)
	RWB01-ESCAROSA REGL WORKFORCE DEV. BOARD	WIA	2002	WIA - Adult	01/01/2002	01/01/2003	75,000 <u>Edit</u>
		- %-				1 to	1 of 1  ← ← → →
				Pa	ge 1 of 1		
							Delete
							Print Help

Field	Description
Partner	The name of the Partner is displayed. Partners are created in the maintain Partner process by the Financial Administrator.
Program	The user may select Program from the drop down list e.g. WIA, RITA, etc. The System Admin module of OSMIS creates programs.
Program Year	The user may select Program year from the list. This list is generated depending upon the Program selected.
Program Title	The user may select Program Title from the list. This list is





Field	Description
	generated depending upon the Program selected.
From Date	Date should be a valid date. Date should be entered only in the mm/dd/yyyy format. If date is invalid, then application will display an alert message as "Invalid Date." Year should be greater than or equal to 1900. If not display a alert message as 'Invalid Entry! Year Should be later than 1900'.
To Date	Date should be a valid date. Date should be entered only in the mm/dd/yyyy format. If date is invalid, display an alert message as "Invalid Date." Year should be greater than or equal to 1900. If not then application will display an alert message as 'Invalid Entry! Year Should be later than 1900'. To Date should be larger than From Date. If a lesser date is entered by user a message "Invalid Entry!!! Start Date should be earlier than or equal to end Date" will be displayed. ToDate should be greater than or equal to From Date. If not then application will display an alert message "Invalid entry! Please enter From date earlier than or equal to End date."
State Matching Funds	The amount entered in Amount column will be displayed in this non-editable text box.
Edit	The user can edit a particular State Matching Funds record by selecting this link. The user will be taken to the Modify State Matching Funds screen. For additional screen details, please refer to section on Modify State Matching Funds.
Select	The user can check the checkbox to select State Matching Fund record to be deleted.
Delete	The user can delete the selected State Matching Funds record(s) by selecting this link.



# 2.2.2.4.1 New State Matching Funds

This process allows new State Matching Funds to be entered for tracking and disbursement into the OSMIS application.

OSMIS	One Stop Agency For Wor	D Management Info	rmation	System	
Ver 1.0.0 Navigation Menu	User Na I <u>About Us</u> I <u>A</u> d	spoon Use count Information   <u>Home</u>	R I <u>Loq Out</u>	EG User Type I <u>Directory</u> F	: Region riday, Sep 26, 2003
]   Financial - Region	New State Matc	hing Funds		<u>Save</u> B	ack Print Help
Cash Management View Cash Week Cash Request		* Partner :	RWB01-ESC DEV. BOARD	AROSA REGL V	VORKFORCE
Program Income State Matching Funds Stand In Costs		* Program : * Program Year :	Not Selected	d d 💌	•
⊞- Cash Disbursement H NFA Details H Reports	* Program Title : Not Selected •				
·		(MM/DD/YYYY) * To Date : (MM/DD/YYYY)			
		* State Matching Fund :		0	
	#	Categories		Amou	nt (\$)
	1	In Kind			
	2	In Cash			
	3	Other			
			Total		
	Comments :				<u> </u>





Agency for Workforce Innovation – One Stop Management Information System
Regional Financial Management User Manual – Version 7.1

Field	Description			
Partner	The name of the Partner is displayed. Partners are created in the maintain Partner process by the Financial Administrator.			
Program	The user must select Program from the drop down list. The Programs for which the Program Match required is set to yes in the Maintain NOO process is only displayed in the list e.g. WIA, RITA, etc. Programs are created by the System Admin module of OSMIS.			
Program Year	The user must select Program year from the drop down list. This list is generated depending upon the Program. When user selects Program Year, for which state matching fund is not attached in the maintain NOO, an alert message "State Matching in NOO is not specified" is displayed. However, user can still go ahead and do the State-Matching Fund.			
Program Title	The user must select Program Title from the drop down list. This list is generated depending upon the Program.			
From Date	Date should be a valid date. Date should be entered only in the mm/dd/yyyy format. If date is invalid, the application will display an alert message as "Invalid Date." Year should be greater than or equal to 1900. If not then application will display an alert message as 'Invalid Entry! Year Should be later than 1900'.			
To Date	Date should be a valid date. Date should be entered only in the mm/dd/yyyy format. If date is invalid, then application will display an alert message as "Invalid Date." Year should be greater than or equal to 1900. If not then application will display an alert message as "Invalid Entry! Year Should be later than 1900." To Date should be larger than From Date. If an earlier date is entered by user a message "Invalid Entry!!! Start Date should be earlier than or equal to end Date" will be displayed. To Date should be greater than or equal to From Date. If not then application will display an alert message "Invalid Entry!!! Start Date should be greater than or equal to End date."			
State Matching Funds	The State Matching funds amount is displayed. It is the total of all the amounts contributed In Kind, In Cash and Other Categories. This field is generated based on the amounts entered for the Categories.			
Categories	<ol> <li>Categories will be displayed here.</li> <li>The three kinds of Categories are</li> <li>a) In Kind</li> <li>b) In Cash</li> <li>c) Other</li> </ol>			
Amount				





Field	Description
	<ol> <li>Amount can be entered here.</li> <li>Only numerical Values are accepted here. If alphanumeric values are entered here a message "Invalid Entry! Please enter Numeric Values" will be displayed.</li> </ol>
Total	The total of all the amounts received In Kind, In Cash and Other Categories is displayed. This field is generated based on the amounts entered for the Categories.
Comment	Comments length should not be null otherwise application will display an alert message "Please enter Comments." Comments length should be less than or equal to 500 Characters. If not then application will display an alert message "You can enter only maximum of 500 characters."
Save	The user can save a State Matching Fund record by selecting this link. The user will be taken to the State Matching Fund page, a message "Transaction Saved Successfully" is displayed. If State matching fund is already defined for the selected Program, year, Title, from date, and to date period, a message "State Matching Funds Already Exists" for the period is displayed.



# 2.2.2.4.2 Modify State Matching Funds

This screen allows the Regional users to view and edit previously entered State Matching Funds.

OSMIS	5	Ine Stop Management Info Gency For Workforce Innovation, State of Fiorda	rmation Syste	m
Ver 1.0.0	Contact Us   About	User User User User User User User User	se AULRES U Log Out   <u>Directory</u>	ser Type : Region Friday, Sep 26, 2003
Financial - Region	Modify State Matching	Funds		Save Back Print Help
View Cash Week		Partner : RW	VB01-ESCAROSA REGL	WORKFORCE DEV. BOARD
-> Program Income		Program : WI	IA	
State Matching Fu     Stand In Costs		Program Year : 20	02	
🗉 🗀 Cash Disbursem		Program Title : WI	IA - Adult	
P I NFA Details     Reports		(MM/DD/YYYY)	1/01/2002	
		* To Date : 01	1/01/2003	
		State Matching Fund :	75,000	
	#	Categories		Amount (\$)
	1	In Kind		15,000
	2	In Cash		25,000
	3	Other		35,000
			Total (\$)	75,000
	Comments :			×
				1
				*
	the disease manufatore fi	-14-		
	indicates mandatory fi	cius		Saus Back Drint Hala

Field	Description
Partner	The name of the Partner is displayed here.
Program	The name of the Program is displayed here.
Program Year	The Program year is displayed here.
Program Title	The Program Title is displayed here.
From Date	Date should be a valid date. Date should be entered only in the mm/dd/yyyy format. If date is invalid, then application will display an alert message as "Invalid Date." Year should be greater than or equal to 1900. If not then application will display an alert message as 'Invalid Entry! Year Should be later than 1900'.
To Date	Date should be a valid date. Date should be entered only in the mm/dd/yyyy format. If date is invalid, then application will display an alert message as "Invalid Date." Year should be greater than or equal to 1900. If not then application will display an alert message as 'Invalid Entry! Year Should be later than 1900'. To Date should be later than From Date. If an earlier date is





Field	Description
	entered by user a message "Invalid Entry! Start Date should be earlier than or equal to end Date" will be displayed. ToDate should be greater than or equal to From Date. If not then application will display an alert message "Invalid entry! Please enter From date earlier than or equal to End date."
State Matching Funds	The State Matching funds amount. It is the total of all the amounts contributed In Kind, In Cash and Other Categories. This field is generated based on the amounts entered for the Categories.
Categories	<ol> <li>Categories will be displayed here.</li> <li>The three kinds of Categories are</li> <li>a) In Kind</li> <li>b) In Cash</li> <li>c) Other</li> </ol>
Amount	<ol> <li>Amount can be entered here</li> <li>Only numerical Values are accepted here. If alphanumeric values are entered here a message "Invalid Entry! Please enter Numeric Values will be displayed."</li> </ol>
Total	The total of all the amounts received In Kind, In Cash and Other Categories is displayed. This field is generated based on the amounts entered for the Categories.
Comment	Comments length should not be null. If not then application will display an alert message "Please enter Comments" Comments length should be less than or equal to 500 Characters. If not then application will display an alert message "You can enter only maximum of 500 characters."
Save	The user can save a State Matching Fund record by selecting this link. The user will be taken to the State Matching Fund page, a message "Transaction updated Successfully" will be displayed. If already another State matching fund is defined for the selected Program, year, Title, from date, and to date period, a message "State Matching Funds Already Exists" for the period is displayed.





## 2.2.2.4.3 Error Messages

Error Code	Error Messages	Error Description
816	State Matching Funds Already Exists for the period	Whenever user tries to create or update state matching fund for which already another fund exists for the same Program, year, Title and period (from date and end date), this message appears.
732	State Matching in NOO is not specified.	At the time of NOO Creation, there is an option to specify whether state matching fund exists for the NOO or not. If that option is not enabled, a message will be displayed. However, the user can continue creating the state matching fund, or change the option in the Maintain NOO Edit section.



## 2.2.2.5 Stand in Costs

This process allows the Regional users to record expenditures incurred by their own sources, instead of funds received from AWI in the form of a NFA's.

One Stop Management Information System Agency For Workforce Innovation, State of Florida
User Name poon Use LREG User Type : Region <u>s   About Us</u>   <u>Account Information</u>   <u>Home</u>   <u>Loq Out</u>   <u>Directory</u> Friday, Sep 26, 2003
Stand In Costs       Print Help         Partner : RWB01-ESCAROSA REGL WORKFORCE DEV. BOARD       Program : Not Selected         Program Year : Not Selected       Image: Selected image: Selected image: Selected image: Selected image: Selected image: Selected image: Selected image: Selected image: Selected image: Selected image: Selected image: Selected image: Selected image: Selected image: Selected image: Selected image: Selected image: Selected image: Selected image: Selected image: Selected image: Selected image: Selected image: Selected image: Selected image: Selected image: Selected image: Selected image: Selected image: Selected image: Selected image: Selected image: Selected image: Selected image: Selected image: Selected image: Selected image: Selected image: Selected image: Selected image: Selected image: Selected image: Selected image: Selected image: Selected image: Selected image: Selected image: Selected image: Selected image: Selected image: Selected image: Selected image: Selected image: Selected image: Selected image: Selected image: Selected image: Selected image: Selected image: Selected image: Selected image: Selected image: Selected image: Selected image: Selected image: Selected image: Selected image: Selected image: Selected image: Selected image: Selected image: Selected image: Selected image: Selected image: Selected image: Selected image: Selected image: Selected image: Selected image: Selected image: Selected image: Selected image: Selected image: Selected image: Selected image: Selected image: Selected image: Selected image: Selected image: Selected image: Selected image: Selected image: Selected image: Selected image: Selected image: Selected image: Selected image: Selected image: Selected image: Selected image: Selected image: Selected image: Selected image: Selected image: Selected image: Selected image: Selected image: Selected image: Selected image: Selected image: Selecte

Field	Description			
Partner	The name of the Partner is displayed. Partners are created in			
	the maintain Partner process by the Financial Administrator.			
Program	The user must select Program from the drop down list. The			
	Programs for which the Program Match required is set to yes			
	in the Maintain NOO process is only displayed in the list			
	e.g. WIA, RITA, etc. Programs are created by the System			
	Admin module of OSMIS.			
Program Year	The user may select the Program year from the drop down list			
	e.g. 2002, 2003, 2004 etc			
Program Title	The user may select the Program Title from the drop down list			
	e.g. WIA – Youth, Wagner-Peyser – Veterans etc.			
Number of records	Default No. of records per page are 20.			
per page	Default No. of records can be modified and it allows only			
	positive integer values. On change of value in text box the			
	records are rearranged in pages.			





Field	Description
New	The user can create a new Stand In Cost record by selecting this link. The user will be taken to "New Stand In Cost" screen. For more details, please refer to section on <u>New Stand In</u> <u>Cost</u> .
Search	Based on the search criteria specified the records would be searched and displayed. If this link is selected without any criteria specified, a general search will be conducted and all records will be displayed. Details of this link are explained in the section on <u>Stand in Costs (Search)</u> .

# 2.2.2.5.1 Stand in Costs (Search)

Based on the search criteria specified the records would be searched and displayed.

If this link is selected without any criteria specified, a general search will be conducted and all records will be displayed.

OSMIS			Agency For Workfo	Managemei arce Innovation, State	of Florida	ation Syste	m		
Ver 1.0.0	Contact	<u>Us</u> I <u>At</u>	User N Dout Us I <u>Accou</u>	nt Information	spoon     <u>Home</u>   <u>Log</u> _	dintes U: <u>Out</u> I <u>Directory</u>	ser Type : Region Fil	Jay, Sep 26.	, 2003
🖻 ᅾ Financial - Region	Stand In C	osts						P	rint <u>Help</u>
□ Cash Management → View Cash Week → Cash Request → State Matching Fu → State Matching Fu → State In Costs B Cash Disbursem B Reports	Partner : RWB01-ESCAROSA REGL WORKFORCE DEV. BOARD Program : Not Selected Program Year : Not Selected Program Title : Not Selected Number of records per page : 5 New Search Clear								
			1			1 do marco do trato trato	1 to 1 of :	L	· → →
	Partner	Program	Program Year	Program Title	Program Sub Title	From Date (MM/DD/YYYY)	To Date (MM/DD/YYYY)	Stand In Costs (\$)	EditSelect
	RWB01- ESCAROSA REGL WORKFORCE DEV. BOARD	WIA	2002	WIA - Adult		01/01/2002	01/01/2003	13,00	0 <mark>Edit</mark> 🗖
							1 to 1 of	1 🖛 🔺	1
				F	age 1 of 1 1				
									Delete
	J							P	rint <u>Help</u>

Field	Description
Partner	The name of the Partner is displayed. Partners are created in the maintain Partner process by the Financial Administrator.
Program	The user must select Program from the drop down list. Only the Programs for which the Program Match required is set to yes in the Maintain NOO process are displayed in the list e.g. WIA, RITA, etc. Programs are created by the System Admin module of OSMIS.





Field	Description
Program Year	The user must select Program year from the drop down list. This list is generated depending upon the Program. When user selects Program Year, for which state matching fund is not attached in the maintain NOO, an alert message "State Matching in NOO is not specified" is displayed. However, the user can still go ahead and do the State- Matching Fund.
Program Title	The user must select Program Title from the drop down list. This list is generated depending upon the Program.
From Date	Date should be a valid date. Date should be entered only in the mm/dd/yyyy format. If date is invalid, then application will display an alert message as "Invalid Date." Year should be greater than or equal to 1900. If not then application will display an alert message as 'Invalid Entry! Year Should be later than 1900'.
To Date	Date should be a valid date. Date should be entered only in the mm/dd/yyyy format. If date is invalid, then application will display an alert message as "Invalid Date." Year should be greater than or equal to 1900. If not then application will display an alert message as 'Invalid Entry! Year Should be later than 1900'. To Date should be larger than From Date. If a lesser date is entered by user a message "Invalid Entry!!! Start Date should be earlier than or equal to end Date" will be displayed. ToDate should be greater than or equal to From Date. If not then application will display an alert message "Invalid entry! Please enter From date earlier than or equal to End date"
Stand in Cost (\$)	<ol> <li>The sum of amounts entered in Amount will be displayed here</li> <li>Default Value is zero"</li> </ol>
Edit	The user can edit a particular Stand In Cost record by selecting this link. The user will be taken to the Modify Stand In Cost page. For additional screen details, please refer to section on Modify Stand In Cost.
Select	The user can check the checkbox to select Stand In Cost record to be deleted.
Delete	The user can delete a selected Stand In Cost record by selecting this link.



## 2.2.2.5.1 New Stand In Cost

The process allows the Regional users to create new stand in costs for tracking.

OSMIS	One Stop Management Inf Agency For Works	ormation System
Ver 1.0.0 Navigation Menu	User Name : Paul Wotherspoon Us I <u>About Us</u> I <u>Account Information</u> I <u>Hom</u>	er ID : FAULREG User Type : Region e I <u>Log Out</u> I <u>Directory</u> Friday, Sep 26, 2003
J Financial - Region	New Stand In Costs	<u>Save</u> <u>Back</u> <u>Print</u> <u>Help</u>
Cash Management	* Partner	RWB01-ESCAROSA REGL WORKFORCE DEV. BOARD
Program Income State Matching Funds	* Program :	Not Selected
<u>Stand In Costs</u> Cash Disbursement	* Program Year :	Not Selected 💌
NFA Details	* Program Title :	Not Selected
	Program Sub Title :	
	* From Date : (MM/DD/YYYY)	
	* To Date : (MM/DD/YYYY)	
	Stand In Costs :	0
	*Indicates mandatory fields	
		<u>Save</u> <u>Back</u> <u>Print</u> <u>Help</u>

Field	Description
Partner	The name of the Partner is displayed. Partners are created in
	the maintain Partner process by the Financial Administrator.
Program	The user must select Program from the drop down list. The Programs for which the Program Match required is set to yes in the Maintain NOO process is only displayed in the list e.g. WIA, RITA, etc. Programs are created by the System Admin module of OSMIS.
Program Year	The user must select Program year from the drop down list. This list is generated depending upon the Program. When user selects Program Year, for which state matching fund is not attached in the maintain NOO, an alert message "State Matching in NOO is not specified" is displayed. However, user can still go ahead and do the State-Matching Fund.
Program Title	The user must select Program Title from the drop down list.





Field	Description	
	This list is generated depending upon the Program. For example, WIA – Youth, Wagner-Peyser – Veterans, etc.	
Program Sub Title	The user must select the Program sub Title name from the drop down list if it exists for selected Program Title. e.g. WIA – Youth has Younger and Older Youth as Sub Title,	
From Date	Date should be a valid date. Date should be entered only in the mm/dd/yyyy format. If date is invalid, then application will display an alert message as "Invalid Date." Year should be greater than or equal to 1900. If not then application will display an alert message as 'Invalid Entry! Year Should be later than 1900'.	
To Date	Date should be a valid date. Date should be entered only in the mm/dd/yyyy format. If date is invalid, then application will display an alert message as "Invalid Date." Year should be greater than or equal to 1900. If not then application will display an alert message as 'Invalid Entry! Year Should be later than 1900'. To Date should be larger than From Date. If a lesser date is entered by user a message "Invalid Entry!!! Start Date should be earlier than or equal to end Date" will be displayed. ToDate should be greater than or equal to From Date. If not then application will display an alert message "Invalid entry! Please enter From date earlier than or equal to End date"	
Stand In Cost	The Stand in cost for a particular Program, Program year, and Program Title for the specified period is displayed.	
Cost Categories	The Cost Category configured for the Program, Program Title and Program year. If Cost Category map is not exist for the selected Program and Program Year combination, This field is not displayed	
Sub Categories	The Sub Categories under the Cost Category for the Program. Program Title and Program year. If Cost Category map is not exist for the selected Program and Program Year combination. This field is not displayed.	
Amount	The user can enter the amount for either the Cost Category or Sub cost Categories. If the user enters the amount in the Cost Category, the Sub Cost Categories are disabled. If the user enters, the amount for Sub Cost Category, Cost Category is disabled and the Sub Cost Category is totaled up and the sum is displayed in the Cost Category field. If Cost Category map is not exist for the selected Program and Program Year combination. This field is not displayed.	





Field	Description
	the cost Categories is based on the status applied during the Cost Category creation. The status for the cost Categories are "YES" and "NO", which implies, If the Status for Cost Category is "YES", then that Cost Category amount is added to the total. If the status is "NO", then that Cost Category amount is not added to the total. If Cost Category map is not exist for the selected Program and Program Year combination. This field is not displayed.
Comments	Comments length should not be null. If not then application will display an alert message "Please enter Comments" Comments length should be less than or equal to 500 Characters. If not then application will display an alert message "You can enter only maximum of 500 characters"
Save	The user can save a new Stand In Cost record by selecting this link. The user will be taken to the Search Stand In Cost page and a message "Transaction Saved Successfully" will be displayed.



# 2.2.2.5.2 Modify Stand In Cost

This screen allows the Regional user to edit previously entered stand in costs.

	OSMIS		One Stop Management In	formation System	
	Ver 1.0.0		User Na berspoor	AULEEG User Type	e Region
	Navigation Menu	Conta	ct Us   About Us   Account Information   Home	Log Out Directory	friday, Sep 26, 2003
	📑 🖻 Financial - Region	Modify St	and In Costs		Save Back Print Help
	Cash Management     View Cash Week		Partner	RWB01-ESCAROSA REGL WORKFO	RCE DEV. BOARD
	Cash Request     Program Income		Program :	WIA	
	<ul> <li>State Matching Fu</li> <li>Stand In Costs</li> </ul>		Program Year :	2002	
	E Cash Disbursem		Program Title : Program Sub Title :	WIA - Adult	
Image: State of the state o	INFA Details     Reports		* From Date :	01/01/2002	
			(MM/DD/YYYY)		
Cost Categories         Discourse         Amount (1)           i         Cost Categories         BIOLYDINAS WITH         T1200           i         Cost ASSISTED         DISCOURSING WITH         DISCOURSING WITH           i         Cost ASSISTED         DISCOURSING WITH         DISCOURSING<			(NN/DD/YYYY)		
P     Loci Langeres     Main (13)       I     CORE ASSISTED     Importantion (13)       I     Importantion (13)     Importantis (13)       I     Importa			Stand In Costs :	13.000	
Image: control of the second set of the sec		1	Cost Categories	Sub Categories	Amount (\$)
Image: Control of the services     Image: Control of the services     Image: Control of the services       Image: Control of the services     Image: Control of the services     Image: Control of the services       Image: Control of the services     Image: Control of the services     Image: Control of the services       Image: Control of the services     Image: Control of the services     Image: Control of the services       Image: Control of the services     Image: Control of the services     Image: Control of the services       Image: Control of the services     Image: Control of the services     Image: Control of the services       Image: Control of the services     Image: Control of the services     Image: Control of the services       Image: Control of the services     Image: Control of the services     Image: Control of the services       Image: Control of the services     Image: Control of the services     Image: Control of the services       Image: Control of the services     Image: Control of the services     Image: Control of the services       Image: Control of the services     Image: Control of the services     Image: Control of the services       Image: Control of the services     Image: Control of the services     Image: Control of the services       Image: Control of the services     Image: Control of the services     Image: Control of the services       Image: Control of the services     Image: Control of the services     Image: Control of the services				INDIVIDUALS WITH	0
Image: Second				DISABILITIES	
Image: Service Servic				PUBLIC ASSISTANCE	
2     INTENSIVE SERVICES     1.000       000000000000000000000000000000000000				RECIPIENTS	0
2     INTERSITE SERVICES     INTERSITE     1.0000       0     OLDER INDUCTIONS     0       0     OLDER INDUCTIONS     0 <th></th> <th></th> <th>THEFT AND A CONTRACTOR</th> <th>VETERANS</th> <th>0</th>			THEFT AND A CONTRACTOR	VETERANS	0
Disabilities induced in the second se		2	INFERDITE DERTILED	INDIVIDUALS WITH	1.000
Image: Control of the second secon				DISABILITIES	1,000
Image: State in the second st				OLDER INDIVIDUALS PUBLIC ASSISTANCE	0
3     ITA-FEDERAL     INDIVIDUALS     ITA       3     ITA-FEDERAL     INDIVIDUALS     ITA       0     ODER INCUSTOLALS     ITA       0     ODER INCUSTOLALS     ITA       0     ITA-FEDERAL     INDIVIDUALS     ITA       0     ODER INCUSTOLALS     ITA       0     ITA-FEDERAL     ITA       0     ITA     ITA       0     ITA     ITA       0				RECIPIENTS	0
3     ITA-FEDERAL     IDVIDUALS WITH     IDVIDUALS WITH       0     OCARE ADVIDUALS     IDVIDUALS WITH       0     CORE ADVIDUALS     IDVIDUALS       4     ITA-STATE     IDVIDUALS WITH       4     ITA-STATE     IDVIDUALS WITH       0     OCARE ADVIDUALS     IDVIDUALS       4     ITA-STATE     IDVIDUALS WITH       0     OCARE ADVIDUALS     IDVIDUALS       1     OCARE ADVIDUALS     IDVIDUALS       1     OCAL ADVIDUALS     IDVIDUALS       1     IDVIDUALS     IDVIDUALS       2     IDCAL ADVIDUALS     IDVIDUALS       3     IDCAL ADVIDUALS     IDVIDUALS       4     IDCAL ADVIDUALS     IDVIDUALS       5     IDCAL ADVIDUALS     IDVIDUALS       6     IDCAL ADVIDUALS     IDVIDUALS       7     IDCAL ADVIDUALS     IDVIDUALS       8     IDCAL ADVIDUALS     IDVIDUALS       9     SUPPORTIVE SERVICES     IDVIDUALS       9     SUPPORTIVE SERVICES     IDVIDUALS       10     IDVIDUALS     IDVIDUALS </th <th></th> <th></th> <th></th> <th>VETERANS</th> <th>0</th>				VETERANS	0
Image: contract of the service of		3	ITA-FEDERAL	INDIVIDUALS WITH	0
OLDER INDUDUALS     0       NUMBER ADDUCTOR     0       NUMPERATS     0       Image: Control of the second se				DISABILITIES	0
Image: Section of the section of t				OLDER INDIVIDUALS	0
4     ITA-STATE     INDUIDUALS     I       4     ITA-STATE     INDUIDUALS     I       0     ODDER     INDUIDUALS     I       1     ODDER     INDUIDUALS     I       1     ODDER     INDUIDUALS     I       1     ODDER     INDUIDUALS     I       2     IDCAL     ANNISTRATION - ADULT     I       3     IDCAL     ADMINISTRATION - DISLOCATEW WORK     I       4     IDCAL     ADMINISTRATION - DISLOCATEW WORK     I       6     IDCAL     ADMINISTRATION - DISLOCATEW WORK     I       7     IDCAL     ADMINISTRATION - PROJECTS ONLY     I       0     IDCAL     ADMINISTRATION - PROJECTS ONLY     I       0     IDCAL     ADMINISTRATION - PROJECTS ONLY     I       0     IDCAL     ADMINISTRATION - YOUTH     I       0     IDCAL     ADMINIS				RECIPIENTS	0
4     ITA-STATE     INDIVIDUALS WITH     0       0:53ABLITES     0       0:0     CODER INDIVIDUALS     0       0:0     CODER INDIVIDUALS     0       0:0     PUBLIC ASSISTANCE     0       0:0     VETERANS     0       0:0     VETERANS     0       0:0     LOCAL ADMINISTRATION - ADULT     0       0:0     LOCAL ADMINISTRATION - DISLOCATED WORKER     0       0:0     LOCAL ADMINISTRATION - DISLOCATED WORKER     0       0:0     LOCAL ADMINISTRATION - PROJECTS ONLY     0       0:0     LOCAL ADMINISTRATION - PROJECTS ONLY     0       0:0     LOCAL ADMINISTRATION - YOUTH     0       0:0     LOCAL ADMINISTRATION -				VETERANS	0
Image: State		4	ITA-STATE		0
Image: Control of the second secon				DISABILITES	0
PUBLIC ASSISTANCE RECEIPTINTS LOCAL ADMINISTRATION - ADULT LOCAL ADMINISTRATION - DISLOCATED WORKER C LOCAL ADMINISTRATION - DISLOCATED WORKER C C C C C C C C C C C C C				OLDER INDIVIDUALS	0
Image: Second				PUBLIC ASSISTANCE RECIPIENTS	0
5     LOCAL ADMINISTRATION - ADULT     ICCAL ADMINISTRATION - ADULT     ICCAL ADMINISTRATION - ADULT       6     LOCAL ADMINISTRATION - DISLOCATED WORKER     ICCAL ADMINISTRATION - DISLOCATED WORKER     ICCAL ADMINISTRATION - DISLOCATED WORKER       7     LOCAL ADMINISTRATION - PROJECTS DNLY     ICCAL ADMINISTRATION - PROJECTS DNLY     ICCAL ADMINISTRATION - OUTH       0     LOCAL ADMINISTRATION - YOUTH     ICCAL ADMINISTRATION - YOUTH     ICCAL ADMINISTRATION - YOUTH       0     LOCAL ADMINISTRATION - YOUTH     ICCAL ADMINISTRATION - YOUTH     ICCAL ADMINISTRATION - YOUTH       0     LOCAL ADMINISTRATION - YOUTH     ICCAL ADMINISTRATION - YOUTH     ICCAL ADMINISTRATION - YOUTH       0     LOCAL ADMINISTRATION - YOUTH     ICCAL ADMINISTRATION - YOUTH     ICCAL ADMINISTRATION - YOUTH       0     LOCAL ADMINISTRATION - YOUTH     ICCAL ADMINISTRATION - YOUTH     ICCAL ADMINISTRATION - YOUTH       0     LOCAL ADMINISTRATION - YOUTH     ICCAL ADMINISTRATION - YOUTH     ICCAL ADMINISTRATION - YOUTH       0     LOCAL ADMINISTRATION - YOUTH     ICCAL ADMINISTRATION - YOUTH     ICCAL ADMINISTRATION - YOUTH       0     LOCAL ADMINISTRATION - YOUTH     ICCAL ADMINISTRATION - YOUTH     ICCAL ADMINISTRATION - YOUTH       0     ICCAL ADMINISTRATION - YOUTH     ICCAL ADMINISTRATION - YOUTH     ICCAL ADMINISTRATION - YOUTH       0     ICCAL ADMINISTRATION - YOUTH     ICCAL ADMINISTRATION - YOUTH     ICCAL A				VETERANS	0
LOCAL ADMINISTRATION - DISLOCATED WORKER		5	LOCAL ADMINISTRATION - ADULT		0
6         LOCAL ADMINISTRATION - DISLOCATED WORKER         0           0         DISLOCATED WORKER         0           7         LOCAL ADMINISTRATION - PROJECTS ONLY         0           0         LOCAL ADMINISTRATION - PROJECTS ONLY         0           0         LOCAL ADMINISTRATION - PROJECTS ONLY         0           0         LOCAL ADMINISTRATION - YOUTH         LOCAL ADMINISTRATION - YOUTH         0           0         LOCAL ADMINISTRATION - YOUTH         LOCAL ADMINISTRATION - YOUTH         0           0         SUPPORTIVE SERVICES         INDIVIDUALS WITH         0           0         SUPPORTIVE SERVICES         INDIVIDUALS         0           10         TRAINING         0         0           100         TRAINING         0         0           100         TRAINING         0         0           10         TRAINING         0         0           100         TRAINING         0         0           100         TRAINING         0         0         0           100         TRAINING         0         0         0           100         TRAINING         0         0         0           10         0         RECIPIEN				ADULT	0
Image: Construction of the second		6	LOCAL ADMINISTRATION - DISLOCATED WORKER		0
7         LOCAL ADMINISTRATION - PROJECTS ONLY         0         0           0         LOCAL ADMINISTRATION - YOUTH         LOCAL ADMINISTRATION - YOUTH         0         0           9         SUPPORTIVE SERVICES         IDDIVIDUALS WITH         0         0           9         SUPPORTIVE SERVICES         IDDIVIDUALS WITH         0         0           0         OLDER INDIVIDUALS         0         0         0           10         TRAINING         0         0         0         0         0         0         0         0         0         0         0         0         0         0         0         0         0         0         0         0         0         0         0         0         0         0         0         0         0         0         0         0         0         0         0         0         0         0         0         0         0         0         0         0         0         0         0         0         0         0         0         0         0         0         0         0         0         0         0         0         0         0         0         0         0         0         0				DISLOCATED WORKER	0
LOCAL ADMIN - REODECTS ONLY 0 0 0 LOCAL ADMINISTRATION - YOUTH LOCAL ADMINISTRATION - YOUTH 0 0 SUPPORTIVE SERVICES 1 10 10 0 00DER INDIVIDUALS WITH 0 0 00DER INDIVIDUALS 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0		7	LOCAL ADMINISTRATION - PROJECTS ONLY		0
0     LOCAL ADMINISTRATION - YOUTH     LOCAL ADMINISTRATION - YOUTH     0       0     SUPPORTIVE SERVICES     INDIVIDUALS WITH     0       0     SUPPORTIVE SERVICES     INDIVIDUALS WITH     0       0     SUPPORTIVE SERVICES     INDIVIDUALS WITH     0       0     OLDER INDIVIDUALS     0     0       0     SUPPORTIVE SERVICES     INDIVIDUALS     0       0     SUPPORTIVE SERVICES     0     0       0     OLDER INDIVIDUALS     0     0       0     TRAINING     0     0       10     TRAINING     0     0       110     TRAINING     0     0       120     TRAINING     0     0       13000     VETERANS     0     0       13000     VETERANS     0     0       13000     VETERANS     0     0				LOCAL ADMIN - PROJECTS ONLY	0
9     SUPPORTIVE SERVICES     INDIVIDUALS WITH     0       9     SUPPORTIVE SERVICES     INDIVIDUALS WITH     0       015A06UTTES     0     0       015A06UTTES     0       10     TRAINING     0       110     OUDER INDIVIDUALS     0       1110     Comments :     0       1110     Comments :     1		8	LOCAL ADMINISTRATION - YOUTH	LOCAL ADMINISTRATION -	0
v     SUPPORTIVE SERVICES     INDIVIDUALS WITH     0       DISABILITIES     0       OCDER INDIVIDUALS     0       PUBLIC ASSISTANCE     0       PUBLIC ASSISTANCE     0       ID     TRAINING       ID     TRAINING       ID     TRAINING       ID     TRAINING       ID     PUBLIC ASSISTANCE       ID     ID       ID     PUBLIC ASSISTANCE       ID     ID       ID     PUBLIC ASSISTANCE       ID     ID       ID     PUBLIC ASSISTANCE       ID     PUBLIC ASSISTANCE       ID     ID       ID </th <th></th> <th></th> <th></th> <th>YOUTH</th> <th>0</th>				YOUTH	0
OISBORLITIES     O		9	SUPPORTIVE SERVICES	INDIVIDUALS WITH	0
ODER INDIVIDUALS     ODER				DISABILITIES	0
Image: second				OLDER INDIVIDUALS	
Indicates mandatory fields   Veterans  Veterans  Veterans   Veterans    Veterans				RECIPIENTS	0
10     TRAINING     Individuals with Disabilities     Individuals       Individuals     Individuals     Individuals				VETERANS	0
Comments :		10	TRAINING	INDIVIDUALS WITH	0
Comments :     Indicates mandatory fields				DISABIITIES	0
Comments :				OLDER INDIVIDUALS	0
Comments : I Indicates mandatory fields				RECIPIENTS	0
Comments :				VETERANS	0
Comments :				Total	13,000
* Indicates mandatory fields			Comments :	X	
Save Bark Book Man		* Indicator	s mandatory fields		
		* Indicates	s mandatory fields		Save Back Print Help





Agency for Workforce Innovation – One Stop Management Information System	ı
Regional Financial Management User Manual – Version 7.1	

Field	Description	
Partner	The name of the Partner is displayed here.	
Program	The Program name is displayed here.	
Program Year	The Program year is displayed here.	
Program Title	The Program Title is displayed here.	
Program Sub Title	The Program sub Title is displayed here.	
From Date	Date should be a valid date. Date should be entered only in the mm/dd/yyyy format. If date is invalid, then application will display an alert message as "Invalid Date." Year should be greater than or equal to 1900. If not then application will display an alert message as 'Invalid Entry! Year Should be later than 1900'.	
To Date	The user must enter the date until when the funds were allocated.	
	Date should be a valid date. Date should be entered only in the mm/dd/yyyy format. If date is invalid, then application will display an alert message as "Invalid Date." Year should be greater than or equal to 1900. If not then application will display an alert message as 'Invalid Entry! Year Should be later than 1900'. To Date should be larger than From Date. If a lesser date is entered by user a message "Invalid Entry!!! Start Date should be earlier than or equal to end Date" will be displayed. ToDate should be greater than or equal to From Date. If not then application will display an alert message "Invalid Entry!!! Start Date should be earlier than or equal to End Date" will be displayed. ToDate should be greater than or equal to From Date. If not then application will display an alert message "Invalid entry! Please enter From date earlier than or equal to End date"	
Stand In Cost (\$)	The user may enter the stand in cost for a particular Program, Program year, and Program Title for the specified period is displayed.	
Cost Categories	The Cost Category configured for the Program, Program Title and Program year. If Cost Category map is not exists for the selected Program and Program Year combination. This field is not displayed.	
Sub Categories	The Sub Categories under the Cost Category for the Program. Program Title and Program year. If Cost Category map is not exist for the selected Program and Program Year combination. This field is not displayed.	
Amount	The user can enter the amount for either the Cost Category or Sub Cost Categories. If the user enters the amount in the Cost Category, the Sub-Cost Categories are disabled. If the user enters, the amount for Sub Cost Category, Cost Category is disabled and the Sub-Cost Category is totaled up and the sum is displayed in the Cost Category field. If Cost Category map is not exist for the selected Program and Program Year combination.	





Field	Description
	This field is not displayed.
Total	The totaling of all Categories will be displayed The totaling of the Cost Categories is based on the status applied during the Cost Category creation. The status for the Cost Categories are "YES" and "NO", which implies, If the Status for Cost Category is "YES", then that Cost Category amount is added to the total. If the status is "NO", then that Cost Category amount is not added to the total. If Cost Category map is not exist for the selected Program and Program Year combination. This field is not displayed.
Save	The user can save an edited Stand In Cost record by selecting this link. The user will be taken to the Search Stand In Cost page and a message "Transaction updated Successfully" will be displayed.
Comments	Comments length should not be null. If not then application will display an alert message "Please enter Comments" Comments length should be less than or equal to 500 Characters. If not then application will display an alert message "You can enter only maximum of 500 characters"

# 2.2.2.5.3 Error Messages

Error	Error Messages	Error Description
Code		
813	Already Stand In Cost Exists for the period.	For the criteria selected, stand in cost already exists, user has to change the
		values and save again.



# 2.2.3 Cash Disbursement Folder

One Stop Management Information System Agency For Workforce Innovation, State of Florida			
Ver 1.0.0 User Name : Paul Wotherstoon User ID : PAULDEG User Type : Region Navigation Menu <u>Contact Us</u>   <u>About Us</u>   <u>Account Information</u>   <u>Home</u>   <u>Log Out</u>   <u>Directory</u> Friday, Sep 26, 2000			
<ul> <li>■ Financial - Region</li> <li>■ Cash Management</li> <li>&gt; View Cash Week</li> <li>&gt; Cash Request</li> <li>&gt; Program Income</li> <li>&gt; State Matching Funds</li> <li>&gt; Stand In Costs</li> <li>■ Cash Disbursement</li> <li>&gt; Lourp Sum Cash Disbursement</li> <li>&gt; Cost Category Disbursement</li> <li>● NFA Details</li> <li>● Reports</li> </ul>	Lump Sum Cash Disbursement Save Comments Print Help Partner: RWB01-ESCAROSA REGL WORKFORCE DEV. BOARD * Program : Not Selected Program Title : Not Selected Program Year : Not Selected * Cash Week : Not Selected * Cash Week : Not Selected * Cash Week : 5 Search Clear Comments :		
	Save Comments Print Help		



# 2.2.3.1 Lump Sum Cash Disbursement

This screen allows Regional users to enter costs incurred by the Regions.

OSMIS Agency	Stop Management Information System
U <u>Contact Us</u> I <u>About U</u> Navigation Menu	ser Name poon Use JIREG User Type : Region Is I <u>Account Information</u> I <u>Home</u> I <u>Log Out</u> I <u>Directory</u> Friday, Sep 26, 2003
	Lump Sum Cash Disbursement       Save Comments       Print       Hele         Partner :       RWB01-ESCAROSA REGL WORKFORCE DEV. BOARD       *       *       Program :       Not Selected       *         *       Program Title :       Not Selected       *       *       *       *       *       *       *       *       *       *       *       *       *       *       *       *       *       *       *       *       *       *       *       *       *       *       *       *       *       *       *       *       *       *       *       *       *       *       *       *       *       *       *       *       *       *       *       *       *       *       *       *       *       *       *       *       *       *       *       *       *       *       *       *       *       *       *       *       *       *       *       *       *       *       *       *       *       *       *       *       *       *       *       *       *       *       *       *       *       *       *       *       *       *       *
•	Save Comments Print Help

Field	Description
Partner	The name of the Partner is displayed. Partners are created in the maintain Partner process by the Financial Administrator.
Program	The user must select Program from the drop down list. The Programs for which the Program Match required is set to yes in the Maintain NOO process is only displayed in the list e.g. WIA, RITA, etc. Programs are created by the System Admin module of OSMIS.
Program Title	The user may select the Program Title name from the drop down list. This list is generated depending upon the Program selected. e.g. WIA – Youth, Wagner-Peyser – Veterans etc.
Program Year	The user may select the Program year from the drop down list. This list is generated depending upon the Program selected. e.g. 2002, 2003, 2004 etc.
Project	User will be able to select from the drop down list if the Program is not selected. This field is mandatory if the Program is not selected.





Field	Description
Cash Week	The user must select the cash week from the drop down list.
Number of records per page	Default No. of records per page are 20.Default No. of records can be modified and it allows only positive integer values. On change of value in text box, the records are rearranged in pages.
Search	Based on the search criteria specified the records would be searched and displayed. Details of this link are explained in the section on Lump Sum Cash Disbursement (Search).
Comments	Comments length should not be null. If not then application will display an alert message "Please enter Comments" Comments length should be less than or equal to 500 Characters. If not then application will display an alert message "You can enter only maximum of 500 characters"





# 2.2.3.1.1 Lump Sum Cash Disbursement (Search)

Based on the search criteria specified the records would be searched and displayed.

						Опе	Stop Mana	gement I	nformatio	n System			
Ver	1.0.0			Contac	tus I A	<u>about Us</u>	User N. I <u>Account Infor</u>	mation   Hom	p. <u>1 Log Out</u>	NULREG User I <u>Directory</u>	·Type : Pegio		
avigation	Henu										Save C	amments Print	He
N	umber d	Pro Pro *	P * Pr ograr ograr * P Cash Is pe	artner : F ogram : [ n Title : [ n Year : [ 'roject : [ Week : [ r page : ]	WB01-ES WIA Not Selec Not Selec Sep 26,20 5	SCAROSA ted ted ted 03 - Sep 30	REGL WORKFOI	RCE DEV. BOA	\$RD		367613	annients erun	. 115
											1 to 5 of 1	<u>Search</u> 15 🖛 🖛 -	<u>Cle</u>
sh Week	Status Cost Cat Disb.	NFA Number	NFA Date	Fund Type	NFA Amount	Warrant Amount	* Disbursement	Account Payables	Account Receivables	Obligation	Outstanding Obligation	Disbursement Life to Date	Che to Inse
/26/2003- /30/2003	Yes	NFA- RWB01- WIA- 2003- 07136		PASS- THROUGH	204,597	o	50,000	0	0	0	150,597	54,000	
/26/2003- /30/2003	No	NFA- RWB01- WIA- 2003- 07160		PASS- THROUGH	142,660	o	0	0	0	0	o	0	Г
/26/2003- /30/2003	No	NFA- RWB01- WIA- 2003- 06660		PASS- THROUGH	1,021,249	o	0	0	0	0	o	0	Г
/26/2003- /30/2003	No	NFA- RWB01- WIA- 2003- 06661		ADMIN	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	o	
/26/2003- /30/2003	Yes	NFA- RWB01- WIA- 2002- 00119		PASS- THROUGH	840,630	0	0	0	0	0	5,100	778,673	Г
					0.5	ao 1 of 2	1 2 2				1 to 5 of 1	15 🖛 🖛 -	•
					Pa	<u>ye 1 UI 3</u>	* <u>4</u> 3						Sav
							Y				6	mmante not	





Field	Description
Program	The user must select Program from the drop down list. The Programs for which the Program Match required is set to yes in the Maintain NOO process is only displayed in the list e.g. WIA, RITA, etc. Programs are created by the System Admin module of OSMIS.
Program Year	The user must select Program year from the drop down list. This list is generated depending upon the Program. When user selects Program Year, for which state matching fund is not attached in the maintain NOO, an alert message "State Matching in NOO is not specified" is displayed. However, user can still go ahead and do the State-Matching Fund.
Program Title	The Program Title is displayed. If the lump sum disbursement is for the project then this field will not display any value.
Cash Week	The Cash week for the Program, Program year and Program Title is displayed.
Status Cost Category Disbursement Entered	The indicator if the Cost Category Disbursement has been entered or not.
NFA Number	The notice of fund availability number is displayed.
NFA Date	The notice of fund availability date is displayed.
Fund Type	The notice of fund availability type (Admin, Pass Through, and Project) is displayed.
NFA Amount	The notice of fund availability amount is displayed.
Warrant Amount	The warrant amount is displayed.
Disbursement	The Lump sum disbursement amount. Amount should be Numerical value. If not then application will display an alert message "Invalid Entry! Please enter numerical values without '.' and '+' sign. Amount should be less than 9999999.99.If not then application will display an alert message "Please enter amount less than 9999999.99. Amount should be less than or equal to NFA Available amount. If not then application will display an alert message " Amount should be less than or equal to NFA amount ""
Account	The accounts payable amount. Account payable amounts are
Payables	unliquidated debts for goods and / or services received.
Account	The accounts receivable amount. Receivable amounts are any
Receivables	claims for repayment to the Program.
Obligation	The Obligation amount. The obligation amounts are amounts,




Field	Description
	which are not paid and will require payment in the future. Enter Obligation amount in such way that Sum of Cost Category amount and Obligation amount greater than NFA amount a message "Sum of Accrued Expense and Obligations should be less than or equal to NFA amount" will be displayed. Enter characters in the "Obligation" field and click save then a message "Invalid Entry! Please enter numerical values without '.' or '+' sign in Amount" will be displayed
Outstanding Obligation	The Outstanding Obligation amounts are amounts outstanding as of date, which are not paid and will require payment in the future.
Disbursement Life to Date	The disbursement Life to Date amount is the sum of all disbursements plus disbursement adjustments from the beginning of a grant to the most recent cash disbursement or disbursement adjustment.
Check to Insert	The user may check the checkbox to insert a particular Lump Sum Cash Disbursement record.
Save	The user can save a Lump Sum Cash Disbursement record by selecting this link. If correct data is entered and clicked this link then a message "Transaction saved successfully" will be displayed. Don't select any "Check to insert" check boxes then a message" No records marked for save" will be displayed
Comments	Comments length should not be null. If not then application will display an alert message "Please enter Comments" Comments length should be less than or equal to 500 Characters. If not then application will display an alert message "You can enter only maximum of 500 characters"

## 2.2.3.1.2 Error Messages

Error Code	Error Messages	Error Description
821	Please contact System Administrator to enter the Financial Year End Date.	System updates year to date advance only for those cash weeks, which are less than Financial year-end date. If Financial year-end date is not defined in the system, system displays this message. System Administrator has to ensure that Financial year-end is defined in the system.
826	Total Disbursement amount should be less than or equal to	Whenever sum of Disbursement amount and life to date disbursement is greater than NFA





Error Code	Error Messages	Error Description
	NFA amount	amount, this message is displayed. User has
		to enter a lesser amount for disbursement.
827	Sum of Accrued Expense and	Whenever disbursement is made, outstanding
	Obligations should be less	obligation is calculated. If Sum of Accrued
	than or equal to NFA amount	Expense and Obligations is greater than NFA
		amount, this message is displayed.





#### 2.2.3.2 Cost Category Disbursement

This process allows the Regional user to make Cost Category Disbursements / Adjustments against the previously entered Lump Sum Disbursement.

When the user enters the Cost Category disbursement for the month and the total amount entered is not equal to the total of the corresponding Lump Sum Disbursements, the Lump Sum Disbursement of the last week of the month is automatically reset to make the total Lump Sum Disbursement identical to the Cost Category Disbursement. Consequently, at the same time the system adjusts the Outstanding Obligation field based on the Cost Category Disbursement amount.

OSMIS	One Stop Management Informatio	n System
Ver 1.0.0 Navigation Menu	User Nam von User out Us   <u>Account Information</u>   <u>Home</u>   <u>Log Ou</u>	REG User Type : Region t I <u>Directory</u> Fridey, Sep 26, 2003
B Financial - Region Financial	Cost Category Disbursement Partner : RWB01-ESCAF BOARD Program : Not Selected ProgramYear : Not Selected ProgramTitle : Not Selected Project : Not Selected Program : © @ Project : C @ Number of records per page : 5 Comments :	Save Comments Print Help ROSA REGL WORKFORCE DEV. Search Clear
<		





Agency for Workforce Innovation – One Stop Management Information System
Regional Financial Management User Manual – Version 7.1

Field	Description
Partner	The name of the Partner is displayed. Partners are created in the maintain Partner process by the Financial Administrator.
Program	The user must select Program from the drop down list. The Programs for which the Program Match required is set to yes in the Maintain NOO process is only displayed in the list e.g. WIA, RITA, etc. Programs are created by the System Admin module of OSMIS.
Program Year	The user may select a Program year from the list. This list is generated depending upon the Program selected. e.g. 2002, 2003, 2004 etc.
Program Title	The user may select a Program Title from the list. This list is generated depending upon the Program. If project radio button is selected, the Program Title field will be disabled.
Project	To select a project from the drop down list, the project radio button must be first selected.
Month	The user must enter the month of the cash category disbursement. The months available in the drop box will be for previous two months from current month.
Number of records per page	Default No. of records per page are 20.Default No. of records can be modified and it allows only positive integer values. On change of value in text box the records are rearranged in pages."
Search	Based on the search criteria specified the records would be searched and displayed. Details of this link are explained in the section on <u>Cost Category</u> <u>Disbursement (Search)</u> .



# 2.2.3.2.1 Cost Category Disbursement (Search)

Based on the search criteria specified the records would be searched and displayed.

OSMIS			One S	top Ma	nagem	ent In	formatio	n System			
Ver 1.0.0											
Navigation Menu	Contac	tus I Al	iout Us 17	ser Name Account I	: nf	t name	User ID : I Log Out	Jser Ty Directory	pe : Region Friday, Sei	5 26, 200	0
Financial - Region	Cost Cate	egory Disl	bursemen	t					Save Comment	s Print	Help
				Program Program Program P Program Program Program	artner : RV ogram : M mYear : N mTitle : N roject : N Month : S ogram : @	/B01-ESC IA of Selecte of Selecte of Selecte ap , 2003	carosa regi ed . ed		EV. BOARD		
		Nu	mber of re	cords per	page : 5	-					
										Search	<u>Clear</u>
								1	to 5 of 15 🦛		- <b>+</b> 1
	Program	Program	Program	NFA	NFA Date	Fund	NFA	Lump Sum	Cost Category	Status	Edit
	WIA	2000	WIA - Adul	NFA- RWB01- WIA- 2000- 00608	07/01/2000	PASS- THRU	669,381	0	0	NO	New
	WIA	2000	WIA - Dislocated Worker	NFA- RWB01- WIA- 2000- 00584	07/01/2000	PASS- THRU	434,974		o	NO	New
	WIA	2000	WIA - Youth	NFA- RWB01- WIA- 2000- 00632	04/01/2000	PASS- THRU	861,397	o	o	NO	New
	WIA	2001	WIA - Adul	NFA- RWB01- WIA- 2001- 00401	07/01/2001	PASS- THRU	748,821	0	0	NO	New
	WIA	2001	WIA - Dislocated Worker	NFA- RWB01- WIA- 2001- 06500	07/01/2001	PASS- THRU	412,869	0	0	NO	New
								t	1 to 5 of 15 🥍	* *	→1
					P	age 1 of :	3 1 <u>2 3</u>				
		Commen	ts :					×			
	Indicates	mandato	y fields								
			-						Save Comment	s Print	Help





Agency for Workforce Innovation – One Stop Management Information System	ı
Regional Financial Management User Manual – Version 7.1	

Field	Description
Program	The Program name is displayed.
Program Year	The Program year is displayed.
Program Title	The Program Title is displayed.
	If the Cost Category disbursement is for the project then this
	field will not display any value.
NFA Number	The notice of fund availability number is displayed.
NFA Date	The notice of fund availability date is displayed.
Fund Type	The notice of fund availability type (category) is displayed.
NFA Amount (\$)	The notice of fund availability amount is displayed.
Lump Sum	The lump sum disbursement amount.
Disbursement	
Amount (\$)	
Cost Category	The Cost Category disbursement amount.
Disbursement	
Amount (\$)	
Status	The Cost Category disbursement status is displayed.
New	The user can crate a new Cost category disbursement record
	by selecting this link. The user will be taken to the New Cost
	category disbursement page. For additional screen details,
	please refer to section on <u>New Cost Category Disbursement</u> .
Edit	The user can edit a particular Cost category disbursement
	record by selecting this link. The user will be taken to the Modify
	Cost category disbursement page. For additional screen details,
	please refer to section on Modify Cost Category Disbursement.
Comments	Comments length should not be null. If not then application will
	display an alert message "Please enter Comments" Comments
	length should be less than or equal to 500 Characters. If not
	then application will display an alert message "You can enter
	only maximum of 500 characters"





### 2.2.3.2.1 New Cost Category Disbursement

This process allows the Regional user to make Cost Category Disbursements / Adjustments against the previously entered Lump Sum Disbursement.

When the user enters the Cost Category disbursement for the month and the total amount entered is not equal to the total of the corresponding Lump Sum Disbursements, the Lump Sum Disbursement of the last week of the month is automatically reset to make the total Lump Sum Disbursement identical to the Cost Category Disbursement. Consequently, the system adjusts the Outstanding Obligation field based on the adjustment made in Cost Category Disbursement amount.

CENTE		One :	Stop Mai	nagement	Informa	tion	System		
Ver 1.0.0									
	Contact lin	1 Selected for	Jser Na	therape	ion	PAUL	ALG User	Type : Region	
Navigation Menu					and a source		Constant at	Friday, 1	Sep 25, 2003
🖻 🤐 Financial - Region	Modify Cost C	ategory Disb	ursement					Save B	ack Print Help
Cash Management		-					NFA	Life To Date	Lump Sum
> Cash Request	Program Yea	r Title	Cash Wee	k NFA Numbe	r NFA Date	Type	Amount	Disbursements	Disbursement
> State Matching Fur		WIA -	09/26/2003-	NFA-RWB01- WIA-2000-	0.7 104 10000	PASS-	660.202	< 100 C C	
-> Stand In Costs	WIN 2000	Adult	09/30/2003	00608	0770172000	THRU	669,361	640662	0
Lump Sum Cash						Tota	l Lump Sum	Disbursement \$	0
Cost Category D				Lump 6	um Diebure	ement	. divetopente	0	
B Reports			Cost	Category Total		cinene	ajaranene	Amount Again	et Disbursement
	Osmis C	ost Category	Di An	ount Status	s	ub Cate	gory		\$
	CORE ASSISTED		Yes						0
					OLDER INDI	IVIDUAL	s		
					VETERANS			0	
					PUBLIC ASS	ISTANC	E RECIPIENT	s 0	
					INDIVIDUA	LS WITH	DISABILITIE	s D	
	CORE UNASSIST	ED	Yes		1				0
	INTENSIVE SERV	ICES	Yes						0
					OLDER INDI	IVIDUAL	s	0	
					VETERANS			0	
	-				PUBLIC ASS	SISTANC	E RECIPIENT	s 0	
					INDIVIDUA	LS WITH	DISABILITIE	s D	
	TRAINING		Yes						0
					OLDER IND:	IVIDUAL	s	0	
					VETERANS			0	
					INDIVIDUAL	LS WITH	DISABIITIES	0	
					PUBLIC ASS	SISTANC	E RECIPIENT	s 0	
	SUPPORTIVE SER	VICES	No						0
					OLDER IND	IVIDUAL	s	0	
	-				VETERANS			0	
					PUBLIC ASS	ISTANC	E RECIPIENT	s	
					INDIVIDUAL	LS WITH	DISABILITIE	s U	
	ITA-FEDERAL		No						0
	-				OLDER IND	TVIDUAL	s	0	
	-				VETERANS			0	
					PUBLIC ASS	SISTANC	ERECIPIENT	s U	
					INDIVIDUAL	LS WITH	DISABILITIE	s	-
	TTA-STATE		140		INCOME.		DIG AD U XES	-	1 0
					INDIVIDOA	LS WITH	DISABILITES		
	-				OLDER IND	TOTOOAL	8	-	
					DUDUTO AGO		E DECIDIENT		
	LOCAL ADMINIST	RATION - PROJE	CTS		FOBLIC ASS	SISTANC	E RECIPIENT	s 0	
	ONLY		105						0
	-						rocar	•	0
	Com	ments :						141	
								-1	
al								Save B	ack Print Help

Field	Description
Program	The Program name is displayed
Program Year	The Program year.
Program Title	The Program Title if it is not from project.
Cash Week	The Cash Week.
NFA Number	The Notice of Fund Availability Number is displayed
NFA Date	The Notice of Fund Availability date.
Fund Type	The Fund Type is displayed
NFA Amount	The Notice of Fund Availability amount.





Field	Description
Life to Date Disbursement	The Life to Date Disbursement amount.
Lump Sum Disbursement	The Lump Sum Disbursement amount of each cash week.
Total Lump Sum Disbursement	The total lump sum disbursement amount for the selected month.
Lump Sum Disbursement Adjustments	Lump sum disbursement Adjustment amount is a sum of all the Cost Category amounts entered by the user.
Note: If a particular appear as many tim	r Program Title has Sub Cost Categories, then following details will nes as the Sub Titles.
OSMIS cost Category	The OSMIS main Cost Category.
Cost Category Total Disbursement Amount Status	The Cost Category Total Disbursement Amount Status.
Sub Category	The OSMIS Sub Cost Category.
Amount Against Disbursement	If Amount is entered for the category, its' corresponding Sub category amount field becomes non-editable. If Amount is entered for the Sub category, its' corresponding category amount field becomes non-editable and total of Sub category is displayed against category. Enter amount in characters a message "Invalid Entry! Please enter numerical values without '.' or '+' sign in Amount" will be displayed. Enter disbursement amount in such way that Sum of Cost Category amount and Obligation amount greater than NFA amount a message "Sum of Accrued Expense and Obligations should be less than or equal to NFA amount" will be displayed. Enter disbursement amount in such way that Total Disbursement is greater than NFA amount a message "All Disbursement amount should be less than or equal to NFA amount" will be displayed.
Total	The sum of all the Cost Category amounts entered by the user.
Comments	Comments length should not be null. If not then application will display an alert message "Please enter Comments" Comments length should be less than or equal to 500 Characters. If not then application will display an alert message "You can enter only maximum of 500 characters"
Save	The very first entry I.e. very first month there should already be an entry for obligation. In addition, thereafter enter such an amount that Total disbursement + obligation should be greater





Field	Description
	than NFA amount. The transaction should be saved with the display of message "Your Total Accrued Expenditure + CCD + outstanding obligation exceeds the NFA amount, So Obligation & Outstanding Obligation being reset to zero" .Click on Save without entering amount for the Cost Category which is mandatory a message "Please Enter Amount for Cost Category :" will be displayed.





### 2.2.3.2.2 Modify Cost Category Disbursement

This process allows the Regional user to make Cost Category Disbursements / Adjustments against the previously entered Lump Sum Disbursement.

When the user enters the Cost Category disbursement for the month and the total amount entered is not equal to the total of the corresponding Lump Sum Disbursements, the Lump Sum Disbursement of the last week of the month is automatically reset to make the total Lump Sum Disbursement identical to the Cost Category Disbursement.

OSMIS			One	Stop Man	agement	Informa	tion	System		
Ver 1.0.0										
	Conta	act Us	About Us	Account Info	ormation   Ho	me   Log (	lot I D	LG User	Type : Region Friday. 1	
California and a second										
E Cash Management	Modify	cost cate	gory Disb	ursement					Save B	ack Print Help
View Cash Week     Cash Request     Program Jocome	Program	Program Year	Program Title	Cash Week	NFA Number	r NFA Date	Fund Type	NFA Amount \$	Life To Date Disbursements \$	Lump Sum Disbursement \$
-> State Matching Fur	WIA	2000	WIA -	09/26/2003-	NFA-RWB01- WIA-2000-	07/01/2000	PASS-	669,381	640862	0
Cash Disbursem			- Tordine	p	00608		Tota	Lump Sum	Disbursement \$	0
Cost Category D							1000			
B NFA Details					Lump St	um Disburs	ement	Adjustment	. 0	
	0	smis Cost	Category	Dis	ategory Total bursement	S	ub Cate	gory	Amount Again	st Disbursement \$
	CORE AS	SISTED		Yes	ount status					0
						OLDER IND	IVIDUAL	s	0	
						VETERANS			D	
						PUBLIC ASS	SISTANC	E RECIPIENT	s D	
						INDIVIDUA	LS WITH	DISABILITIE	s D	
	CORE UN	ASSISTED		Yes						0
	INTENSIV	E SERVICE	s	Yes				-	-	1 0
						METERANS	IVIDUAL	5	0	
						PUBLIC ASS	SISTANC	E RECIPIENT	s n	
						INDIVIDUAL	LS WITH	DISABILITIE	s O	
	TRAINING	3		Yes						0
						OLDER IND	IVIDUAL	s	0	
						VETERANS			0	
						INDIVIDUA	LS WITH	DISABIITIES	. 0	
						PUBLIC ASS	SISTANC	E RECIPIENT	s 0	
	SUPPORT	IVE SERVIC	ES	No				-		0
						UETER ANC	IVIDUAL	s		
						PUBLIC ASS	SISTANC	E RECIPIENT	s n	
						INDIVIDUAL	LS WITH	DISABILITIE	s O	
	ITA-FEDE	RAL		No						0
						OLDER IND	IVIDUAL	s	0	
						VETERANS			0	
						PUBLIC ASS	SISTANC	E RECIPIENT	s O	
						INDIVIDUAI	LS WITH	DISABILITIE	s O	
	ITA-STAT	E		No						0
						INDIVIDUAL	LS WITH	DISABILITES	. 0	
						VETEPANS	I VIDUAL	3	0	
						PUBLIC ASS	SISTANC	E RECIPIENT	s o	
	LOCAL AD	OMINISTRAT	TION - PROJ	ECTS Yes						0
	ONLT							Total	\$	0
									_	
		Louister							×.	ach Brint M-To-
· ·									Save 8	ack Print Help





Field	Description				
Program	The Program name is displayed				
Program Year	The Program year.				
Program Title	The Program Title if it is not from project.				
Cash Week	The Cash Week.				
NFA Number	The Notice of Fund Availability Number is displayed				
NFA Date	The Notice of Fund Availability date.				
Fund Type	The Fund Type is displayed				
NFA Amount	The Notice of Fund Availability amount.				
Life to Date	The Life to Date Disbursement amount.				
Disbursement					
Lump Sum	The Lump Sum Disbursement amount of each cash week.				
Disbursement					
Total Lump Sum	The total is generated based on the disbursement amount				
Disbursement	entered by the user.				
Lump Sum	Adjustment for the Lump Sum disbursement with respect to				
Disbursement	disbursement amount				
Adjustments					
Note: If a particular Program Title has Sub Cost Categories, then following details will					
appear as many tim	nes as the Sub Titles.				
OSMIS cost	The OSMIS main Cost Category.				
Category					
Cost Category	The Cost Category Total Disbursement Amount Status.				
lotal					
Disbursement					
Amount Status					
Sub Category	The USMIS Sub Cost Category.				
Amount Against	Enter amount in characters then a message "Invalid Entry !				
Dispursement	Please enter numerical values without . or + sign in Amount				
	Sum of Cost Cotogory amount and Obligation amount graater				
	than NEA amount a massage "Sum of Accrued Expanse and				
	Obligations should be loss than or equal to NEA amount" will be				
	displayed. Enter dispursement amount in such way that Total				
	Disbursement is greater than NFA amount a message "Total				
	Disbursement amount should be less than or equal to NEA				
	amount" will be displayed				
Total	The total Amount Against Disbursement can be modified here				
Comments	The user can enter comments, if any. Comments length should				
	not be null. If not then application will display an alert message				
	"Please enter Comments" Comments length should be less than				
	or equal to 500 Characters. If not then application will display an				





Field	Description
	alert message "You can enter only maximum of 500 characters"
Save	The very first entry I.e. very first month there should already be an entry for obligation. In addition, thereafter enter such an amount that Total disbursement + obligation should be greater than NFA amount. The transaction should be saved with the display of message "Your Total Accrued Expenditure + CCD + outstanding obligation exceeds the NFA amount, So Obligation & Outstanding Obligation being reset to zero. " will be displayed if correct data is entered and save link is clicked a message" Transaction Saved Successfully " will be displayed.

# 2.2.3.2.3 Error Messages

Error Code	Error Messages	Error Description
821	Please contact System Administrator to enter the Financial Year End Date.	System updates year to date advance only for those cash weeks, which are less than Financial year-end date. If Financial year- end date is not defined in the system, system displays this message. System Administrator has to ensure that Financial year-end is defined in the system.
826	Total Disbursement amount should be less than or equal to NFA amount	Whenever sum of Disbursement amount and life to date disbursement is greater than NFA amount, this message is displayed. User has to enter a lesser amount for disbursement.
827	Sum of Accrued Expense and Obligations should be less than or equal to NFA amount	Whenever disbursement is made, outstanding obligation is calculated. If Sum of Accrued Expense and Obligations is greater than NFA amount, this message is displayed.
745	There is no Cost Category found for the Program, Year and Title combination	Whenever user clicks New, and for that selected Program, year and Title, Cost Categories are not mapped, this message is displayed. User has to contact the Financial Administrator to map Cost Categories.
746	There is no Cost Category found for the Project	Whenever user clicks New, and for that selected project, Cost Categories are not





Error Code	Error Messages	Error Description
	combination.	mapped this message is displayed. The user can contact the Financial Administrator to map Cost Categories.



### 2.2.4 NFA Details Folder

This process allows the Regional user to view the NFA details.

OSMIS	One Stop Management Information System Agency For Workforce Innovation, State of Florida
Ver 1.0.0 Navigation Menu	User
Financial - Regi      Gash Manage     Yiew Cash W     Cash Reques     State Match     Sta	NFA Details Save Comments Print Help Partner : RWB01-ESCAROSA REGL WORKFORCE DEV. BOARD ? Program Year : Not Selected ? Program Title : Not Selected ? Project : Not Selected ? End Date : (MM/DD/YYYY) Number of records per page : 5 Search? Clear Comments :
	<u>Save Comments</u> <u>Print Help</u>





## 2.2.4.1 NFA Details

This screen allows the Regional user to view NFA details for each Program, as entered by AWI Financial management.

OSMIS	One Stop Management Information System
Ver 1.0.0 Navigation Menu	User Name : For User ID User Type : Pagion act Us   About Us   Account Information   Home   Log Out   Directory Priday, Sep 26, 2003
Financial - Regi     Gash Manage     Cash Manage     Cash Reques     Cash Reques     State Match     State Match     State Match     State Match     Cost Cash     Cost Cash     Cost Cash     Cash Cash Cash	NFA Details Save Comments Print Help Partner : RWB01-ESCAROSA REGL WORKFORCE DEV. BOARD @ Program : Not Selected  Program Year : Not Selected  Program Title : Not Selected  Project : Not Selected  Start Date  (MM/DD/YYYY)
B → NFA Details B → Reports	(MM/DD/YYYY) Number of records per page : 5 Search <sup>(2)</sup> Clear Comments :
<	Save Comments Print Help

Field	Description
Partner	The name of the Partner is displayed.
Program	The user may select a Program from the list.
Program Year	The user may select a Program year from the list. This list is
	generated depending upon the Program selected.
	e.g. 2002, 2003, 2004 etc.
Program Title	The user may select a Program Title from the list.
Project	The user may select a project from the drop down list
Start Date	Date should be a valid date. Date should be entered only in the mm/dd/yyyy format. If date is invalid, then application will display an alert message as "Invalid Date." Year should be greater than or equal to 1900. If not then application will display an alert message as 'Invalid Entry! Year Should be later than 1900'.
End Date	Date should be a valid date. Date should be entered only in the mm/dd/yyyy format. If date is invalid, then application will display an alert message as "Invalid Date." Year should be





Field	Description
	greater than or equal to 1900. If not then application will display an alert message as 'Invalid Entry! Year Should be later than 1900'. To Date should be larger than From Date. If a lesser date is entered by user a message "Invalid Entry!!! Start Date should be earlier than or equal to end Date" will be displayed. ToDate should be greater than or equal to From Date. If not then application will display an alert message "Invalid entry! Please enter From date earlier than or equal to End date"
Number of records per page	Default No. of records per page are 20.Default No. of records can be modified and it allows only positive integer values. On change of value in text box the records are rearranged in pages."
Search	Based on the search criteria specified the records would be searched and displayed. If this link is selected without any criteria specified, a general search will be conducted and all records will be displayed. Details of this link are explained in the section on <u>NFA Details (Search)</u> .
Comments	The user can enter comments, if any. Comments length should not be null. If not then application will display an alert message "Please enter Comments" Comments length should be less than or equal to 500 Characters. If not then application will display an alert message "You can enter only maximum of 500 characters



## 2.2.4.1.1 NFA Details (Search)

Based on the search criteria specified the records would be searched and displayed.

If this link is selected without any criteria specified, a general search will be conducted and all records will be displayed.

ntact Us   A etails N	bout Us   Accou	Partner : RWB01-ESC Program : NotSelecte gram Year : NotSelecte gram Title : NotSelecte Project : NotSelecte Start Date : /DD/YYYY S per page : 5	AROSA REGL WORK d d d d d d d d d d d d d d d	Save Co Save Co (FORCE DEV. BOARI CO CO CO CO CO CO CO CO CO CO CO CO CO	darr, cap 10, 2 mments Pri o @	ida <u>nt Help</u>
etails N	Pro Pro (MM (MI) umber of record	Partner : RWB01-ESC Program : NotSelecte gram Year : NotSelecte gram Title : NotSelecte Project : NotSelecte Start Date : (DD/YYYY) End Date : (JD/YYYY) s per page : 5	AROSA REGL WORH d d d d d d d d d	Save Co (FORCE DEV. BOARI	mments Pri	<u>nt Help</u>
N	Pro Pro (MM (MI) umber of record:	Partner : RWB01-ESC Program : Not Selecte gram Year : Not Selecte gram Title : Not Selecte Project : Not Selecte Start Date : /DD/YYYY End Date : /DD/YYYY s per page : 5	AROSA REGL WORK d d d d d E E E	(FORCE DEV. BOARI	0	
N	Pro (MM (MI umber of record:	gram Title : Not Selecte Project : Not Selecte Start Date : I/DD/YYYY) End Date : Y/DD/YYYY) s per page : 5	d d 2	× • Ø	0	
N	(MM) (MI) umber of record	start Date : End Date : M/DD/YYYY) s per page : 5				
					Search	) <u>Clear</u>
		1		1 to 5 of 1	8 🖛 🖛	<b>→</b> →
am Program Year	Program Title	NFA Number 😨	Start Date (MM/DD/YYYY)	End Date (MM/DD/YYYY)	NFA Amount® \$	NFA Details
ct 2003	REED Act	NFA-RWB01-REE-2003- 00737	07/01/2002	09/30/2003	438,606	NFA Details
2001	WIA - Dislocated Worker	NFA-RWB01-WIA-2001- 06500	07/01/2001	06/30/2004	412,869	NFA Details
2001		NFA-RWB01-WIA-2001- 03958	01/08/2003	12/31/2003	65,973	NFA Details
2001		NFA-RWB01-WIA-2001- 04304	01/08/2003	12/31/2003	16,681	NFA Details
2002	WIA - Adult	NFA-RWB01-WIA-2002- 00119	07/01/2002	06/30/2004	840,630	NFA Details
		Page 1 of 4	1234	1 to 5 of 1	8 🖛 🖛	
Comme	nts :			×		
					v Save Do	Save Comments Pri

Field	Description
Program	The name of the Program is displayed.
Program Year	The Program year is displayed.
Program Title	The Program Title is displayed.
NFA Number	The Notice of Fund Availability (NFA) number is displayed.
Start Date	The Start Date of the Program.
End Date	The End Date of the Program.
NFA Amount	The -Notice of Fund Availability (NFA) Amount.
NFA Details	The -Notice of Fund Availability (NFA) details.
	The user can view the details of a particular record by clicking
	on this link.
	Details of this link are explained in the <u>View NFA</u> section.





Field	Description
Comments	Comments length should not be null. If not then application will display an alert message "Please enter Comments" Comments length should be less than or equal to 500 Characters. If not then application will display an alert message "You can enter only maximum of 500 characters

### 2.2.4.1.2 View NFA

The user can view the NFA details of a particular Program through this screen



Field	Description	
Partner	The name of the Partner is displayed here	
Program	The name of the Program is displayed here	
Program Year	The Program year is displayed here	
Program Title	The Program Title is displayed here	
CFDA Number	The CFDA Number is displayed here	
Project	The project name is displayed here	
Level	The pool name is displayed here	
NFA Number	The NFA number is displayed here	
Fund Type	The Fund type is displayed here	
Allocation Amount	The amount allocated for the Program / project is displayed	
	here	
NFA Amount	The -Notice of Fund Availability (NFA) Amount is displayed	
	here	
NFA Balance	NFA balance amount is the amount available after allocating the	





Field	Description	
Amount	amount to the Partner is displayed here	
NFA Change Date	The Notice of Fund Availability (NFA)-change date is displayed	
	here	
Start Date	The Start date of the Program is displayed here	
End Date	The end date of the Program is displayed here	
View History	The user will be able to view the past history of the NFA	
	This link will be enabled only if the NFA Amount is changed i.e.	
	If the fund is reallocated or NFA is not fully allotted.	
	Details of this link are explained in the History View NFA	
	section.	

## 2.2.4.1.3 History View NFA

The user can view the history of a particular NFA through this screen.



Field	Description		
Partner	The name of the Partner is displayed here		
Program	The name of the Program is displayed here		
Program Year	The Program year is displayed here		
Fund Type	The Fund type is displayed here		
History ID	The History ID is displayed here		
Start Date	The date when the NFA was created is displayed here		
End Date	The end date of the NFA is displayed here		
Change Date	The date when the Notice of Fund Availability (NFA) was changed is displayed here		





Field	Description	
Allocation Amount	The amount that is allocated for the project / is displayed here	
NFA Amount	The -Notice of Fund Availability (NFA) Amount is displayed here	

#### 2.2.5 Reports Folder

Please refer the "FM Reports Specification.doc" for reports details.

OSMIS Ver 1.0.0 Ver 1.0.0 User Name Contact Us   About Us   Acco	Ianagement Information System           ce Innovation, State of Florida           • Outbuilders gen           • Outbuilders gen           • Outbuilders gen           • Information           • Directory           • Information
Financial - Region Cash Management NFA Details Reports General Reports Cash Advance Cash Analysis Cash Analysis Cash Request Cash Analysis Cash Request Cash Analysis Cash Analysis Stand In Costs Notice of Funds Available (NFAs) Partner History (Cash Disbursement/Categ Partner History (Cash Disbursement) Program Income Rollup Program Income Quarterly (All Titles) TANF ACF 196	Cash Advance Check the box to generate the project report Partner: RWB01-ESCAROSA REGL WORKFORCE DEV. BOARD * Program : Not Selected Program Year : Not Selected Program Title : Not Selected Project : Not Selected * Tro Date : 07/01/2003

ΩΩΩ